

A

- Adams** This file contains material including obituaries of Claude Edward Adams (1895-1984) and Grace May Adams (1894-1984). Also included is a “Cattle Call” transcript from a 1971 radio program about the couple’s early years in the area.
- Afghan War** This file contains contemporary accounts of the first two days of the Afghan War from the Cheyenne *Tribune-Eagle*.
- African Americans** This file contains an article by Carl Hallberg about “Blacks in Wyoming” that appeared in the *Wyoming History News* in the January/February 2008 issue.
- Agriculture** This file contains the following sub-files: 1) historic photos of the early beet industry, 2) historic photos of both cattle and horse ranching, 3) miscellaneous photos of early agricultural practices, 4) photos representing early implement dealers, 5) photos depicting the sheep industry plus a Wool Grower publication about 100 years in the sheep business, dated 1965, 6) photos showing wheat farming, 7) a variety of articles about agriculture past and present in our community. 8) a publication prepared for the Wyoming State Historic Preservation Office entitled “A Brief History of Wyoming Homesteading, Ranching, and Farming, 1860-1960” written by Michael Cassity. The front of the file also contains more details about the photos and articles. See Hinman.
- Airport** This file contains a number of historical photos about airports in the community. It also contains a notebook researched and written by Elvira Call entitled *Come Fly with Me* under the auspices of the Platte County Historical Society. See Bookout, Goodrich, and Spevak.
- Akerblade** This file contains a photo of the Akerblade Blacksmith and Wagon Shop plus obituaries of Mrs. Akerblade (1863-1942) and her sons, Clyde (1896-1973) and Walter (1892-1953). See Riggle.
- Albany County** This file contains an article by Margaret Johnson entitled “Early Settlements in Albany County.” The next article is called “History of Albany County Ranching” by Amy M. Lawrence. A third article is “History of Albany County Stock Growers” by Heather Dunmire. Another piece is called “Albany County” by Mrs. Minnie Reitz. The next document is a 4-page piece about brands in the area. Finally, there is an Internet article about modern day Laramie, Wyoming.
- All Saints’ Church** This file contains an extensive history of All Saints’ Episcopal Church.
- Allen** There are two Allen photos here. One is of Arthur Allen, an early trombone player, and George Allen, an early restaurant owner. Also present is a “Cattle Call” transcript about former radio station owner, Grover Allen.

Alley	This file contains a biographical sketch of Lee Alley, several newspaper articles about him including a 2016 piece by Gayle Irwin, and the program from the dedication of the Veteran's Memorial on December 7, 2003. See Veterans.
Allison	This file contains a transcript of the "Missiles in Platte County" interview of Eldon Allison. See Missile Interviews.
Anderson	This file contains the obituary of L. Keith Anderson (1933-2016), long time Ford dealer and real estate broker.
Archeology	This file contains the following sub-files: 1) numerous articles and brochures on general archeological topics in Wyoming, 2) a graduate school publication from the University of Wyoming containing work by Wm. T. Mulloy, circa 1965, 3) A book by Roy L. Moodie about Wyoming's dinosaurs plus several articles on the same topic, 4) articles and photos about George Frison, 5) articles about the Medicine Wheel, 6) articles and maps about the Spanish Diggings. See Hell Gap, Sunrise.
Arapaho Fire	This file contains newspaper articles about the Arapaho Fire in the summer of 2012.
Arikaree Aquifer	This file contains 3 reports from the USGS by Dwight Hoxie about the Arikaree Aquifer near Wheatland, circa 1977-79.
Armann	This file contains a photo of Della (1879-1959) and Frank Armann, Mrs. Armann's obituary, plus the obituary of Abraham Armann (1872-1936), Frank's brother.
Artist	This file has two sub-files: 1) pictures of long-time Clerk of District Court and Library Board member, C. E. Artist and his wife, 2) a letter, an article, and samples of Ruth Artist's work for the Great Western Sugar Company (circa, mid-1930s). See Great Western, Peters.
Art & Artists	This file contains a variety of articles and magazines regarding the work of artists and art work in Wyoming.
Ashenhurst	This file contains a 2013 news article about Oliver Ashenhurst saving the life of a Casper man over the July 4 th weekend.
Author's Ink	This file contains articles, newsletters, and photos from the group, Author's Ink, from 1978 to 1990.
Ayers	This file contains an extensive history of the Wm. L. Ayers (1863-1945) family plus photos and letters. Mr. Ayers' obituary is also included. See Goodrich.

B

- Babe** This is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for “Babe,” circa 1894.
- Bands** This contains photos and articles about musical groups of the early 1900s.
- Baker** This file contains four sub-files. The first one contains material from the farm and farming operation of W. A. Baker (1860-1938) and his wife, Mary Ellen (1865-1949). The second one is from the Wyoming State Historical Department and consists of interviews with pioneer settlers in Wyoming. Guernsey residents Ada Baker, Frank Baker, and Charles Baker are noted here, circa 1960. The third one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Jos. B. Baker, circa 1850. The fourth item here is a “Cattle Call” interview with Kathryn Phillipi Baker, 1971. See Yost.
- Ballard** This file contains a history of the George Ballard (1883-1972) family, plus Mr. Ballard’s obituary.
- Banks** This file contains three sub-files: 1) a large collection of documents and a history of the Stock Grower’s Bank, 2) a history, photos, and 75th anniversary commemorative materials of the State Bank (First National Bank, 1978, see Kendig), plus photos of current banks in town.
- Barlow** This file contains a copy of Bill Barlow’s book, *Sagebrush Philosophy*, 1910.
- Bartlett** This file contains a short history of the Bartlett family plus articles about Albert Bartlett and his poultry ranch. See Horseshoe Poultry Ranch.
- Bateman** This file contains a photo of Mr. and Mrs. C. A. Bateman. Also present are the obituaries of Ivie Pearl Grinstead Bateman (1892-1936), Jack D. Bateman (1934-1960), and Richard D. Bateman (1907-1945).
- Bauer** This file contains the funeral bill and obituary of Jacob Bauer (1920-1932), son of Henry and Kathryn Bauer.
- Belt** This file contains a picture of long time school superintendent and justice of the peace, L. J. Belt (1887-1969). Also present are the obituaries of Kathryn M. (1893-1990), James L. Belt (1921-1993) and Janet K. (Belt) Wilhelm (1928-2021). See Homes, School, Wilhelm.
- Ben Franklin Store** This file contains a news article about Madsen’s running the store for 25 years, circa 2000.
- Benson** This file contains a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Peter Benson (d. 1912).

Berger	This file contains “Missiles in Platte County” interview with Jack and Helen Berger. See Missile Interviews.
Berry	This file contains a news article and catalogues from Eloxite Corporation run by Bob Berry. See Jade.
Bettelyoun	This file contains three pieces of information: 1) a radio script by Ruby Preuit about Bettelyoun Flats, 2) an article by Mildred Fielder referencing James Bordeaux and Susan Bettelyoun, and 3) a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mrs. Amos Bettelyoun (d. 1857). See Moses.
Bibbey	This file includes material from the Bibbey family, a “Cattle Call” interview with Lura Bibbey Blunck and the obituaries for Ralph (1891-1976) and Lura (1901-1983) Blunck. See Dwyer School.
Black Mountain	This file contains several articles about the Black Mountain Fire Lookout Station near Laramie Peak.
Blackbird Inn	This file contains a photo and articles about the Blackbird Inn. See Merbach.
Blankenship	This file contains a biographical sketch of Augusta Blankenship. See Mullen.
Blevins	This file contains an article and photos about Blevins buckles.
Bomgardner	This file contains a biographical sketch of Arthur Bomgardner (1884-1971) and two photos of Leilani Bomgardner. Also present is his obituary and that of his wife, Daisy Fern Bomgardner (1892-1966). See Bullock.
Bookout	This contains an article about Joe Bookout’s (1927-2016) work on the Drube Stacker plus Mr. Bookout’s obituary. See Drube, Airport.
Bordeaux	This file contains material about John Hunton, Bordeaux, and the LD Ranch. It also contains photos and two Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory forms, one for the ranch cemetery and one for the Bordeaux Train Wreck in 1888. See Hunton, Bettelyoun, Flannery, and Fort Laramie.
Borrall	This file contains a history of the Borrall family written by Frank Kuehner. It also contains three obituaries; Franklin (1852-1934), Mary (1852-1924), and Owen Borrall (1882-1918). See Kuehner.
Boston Bombing	This file contains a series of news articles about the April 2013 bombing at the Boston Marathon and the manhunt that followed.
Bowie	This file contains two photos of Mrs. Alex Bowie and the story of the Bowie House written by Meredith Goodrich.
Bowman	This file contains photos of Joe (1885-1948) and Elizabeth (1895-1987) Bowman plus their obituaries.

Boyd	This file contains two contemporary accounts of the murder of John Boyd (1886-1918) plus his obituary. It also contains a “Cattle Call” program from 1971 by Kenneth and Sheri Boyd about the Boyd Ranch. Finally, there is a photo of George Boyd, County Agent from the 1930s. See Irvine.
Box	This file contains two articles about Wyoming author, C. J. Box.
Bramlet	This file contains articles about Casey, Corey, and Connor Bramlet. Also present is the obituary of their grandmother, Ida Lou (Idy) Bramlet (1927-2015).
Brandon	This is an information request about the death of William Brandon in 1917 near Chugwater.
Brands	This contains a 1938 guide to brands in Wyoming plus an article from the <i>Wheatland World</i> about brands.
Bratt	This file contains the “Missiles in Platte County” interview with Paul Bratt, circa 1990. See Missile Interviews.
Braunschweig	This file contains the “Cattle Call” transcript for Ruth Irvine Braunschweig, circa 1974. Also present is the obituary of John A. Braunschweig (1920-2014). See Diamond Ranch, McDonald.
Brecht	This file has clippings, news articles, letters, and photos about Diana Dronenburg, an Iditarod racer and the work Dan Brecht’s students did as a school project working with her. This is from the late 1980s. Also here is the transcript of the “Missiles in Platte County” interview Dan did in 1994. Next is a 2014 article about the new store in town, The Wandering Hermit, run by Dan and his son, Zach. See Lipscomb.
Britania Fire	This file contains several newspaper articles about the Britania Fire west of Wheatland in the late summer of 2018.
Brockman	This is an article about Seth Brockman and his success at Cheyenne Frontier Days in 2005.
Brown	This file contains numerous pages about Wheatland native, Freckles Brown and his relationship with legendary bull rider, Lane Frost and his family. There is also an article from Ruth Southworth Brown about threshing time during the Depression era plus two photos from an earlier time. In addition, there is a book of poetry, <i>The Crazy Quilt</i> , written by Mrs. Brown and dedicated to Lodisa Watson. See Ft. Laramie.
Brownrigg	This file contains articles, photos, and a family history about Dr. Wm. Brownrigg, an early settler in this area.

- Bruere** This is a transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview with Alice Bruere from December of 1970.
- Bryant** This file contains articles and reviews of the work Wheatland native, Ed Bryant (1945-2017), a science fiction author along with his obituary. The file contains the obituaries of his parents, Anne (1919-1994) and Ned (1913-2004). Finally, the file contains a news article about the death of a prominent Wheatland attorney, T. J. Bryant in 1929.
- Buchanan** This is the transcript of the “Missiles in Platte County” interview with Darlene Buchanan, circa 1990. See Missiles.
- Buford** This is the news article about the sale of Buford, Wyoming, in 2012.
- Bullock** This file contains a photo of Wm. G. Bullock and several photos of the Bullock Ranch. See Bomgardner.
- Bunker** This file has two sub-files; one contains articles about Emma C. Bunker and her work as an historian and art researcher plus some creative work, both poetry and prose by her daughter, Emmie Bunker. The second one is a memorial to John B. Bunker (1926-2005) and the room named in his honor in the Platte County Public Library. Also present is the obituary of John C. Bunker (1961-2011).
- Burrell** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for George P. Burrell who died in 1878. See Ruse.
- Burson** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Maggie Burson who died in 1891.
- Burton** This file contains a letter from Richard C. Burton (1906-2004) asking for help in authenticating his birth date and place. It also contains his obituary.
- Businesses** This has old information about businesses from the past in Wheatland including a brochure from 1910. See Platte County Chamber of Commerce. See drawer 20 for an example of a Denver supplier to local hardware firms.
- Butler** This file contains the history of the ranch of Harlan and Julia Butler plus Julia Butler’s (1918-1994) obituary along with a photo of her family. See Lundy and Hoffman.

C

- Call** This file contains the following two sub-files: 1) One contains material and photos about Ora Call (1896-1918) and his death during World War I. 2) The second one contains numerous photos of the Call family and the obituaries of the following family members: William A. (1872-1932), Kate O. Break (1874-1935), Leonard A. (1893-1971), Myrtle Ellen Rutherford (1909-1960), Grant H. (1952-1976), and William H. Call (1931-2016). See Wheatland American Legion
- Campbell** This file is about Campbell County and contains a short book by Bill Bragg, *The Slumbering Giant*, and a map of ranches in the area.
- Cantwell** This one has a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for I. W. Cantwell who died in 1850.
- Carey** Two things appear in this file. One is a biographical sketch and photos of Joseph M. Carey, a pioneer with the Wyoming Development Company and in the history of the state. A second part consists of two transcripts from "Cattle Call." One is with Mary Carey (1902-1978) plus her obituary along with that of her husband, Ralph W. (1891-1956); and the other is with Harry Carey, both circa 1970. A third part is a letter from Becky Carey Lyles with reflections about the library and her father, Lawrence H. Carey (1925-1992). Mr. Carey's obituary and that of his wife, Carroll M. Carey (1928-2009) are also present.
- Carlisle** This file contains a newspaper article and a contemporary account of Bill Carlisle, a noted bad guy.
- Carmin** This file contains the news articles and obituaries about the services for Laurel Rae (Carmin) Constantinides (1973-2011) and her daughters who were killed on July 19, 2011, in a flash flood near Saratoga.
- Caster** This file contains the "Missiles in Platte County" interview with Clyde Caster, Sr. (1930-2001). Also included is the program from his funeral in 2001. See Missile Interviews.
- Carmichael** This one contains a photo of a cabin owned by W. B. Carmichael (1880-1950) plus his obituary.
- Carr** This one contains interview from the Wyoming State Historical Department of Thomas E. Carr in 1961. It also has the obituaries of Mr. Carr (1890-1963) and his wife, Nellie Grady Carr (1892-1934).
- Carson** This one contains a photo and a news article about Dora Carson, the doll lady. It also contains the obituary of Mrs. Carson (1889-1966) and her daughter, Iris, (1914-1992).
- Cassa** This file contains a hand-drawn map of the Cassa area plus a news article written prior to the time I-25 bypassed the place.

Catholic Churches	This file contains the following three sub-files: 1) St. Anthony Catholic Church, 2) Mary Queen of Heaven, 3) St. Patrick's Catholic Church. The files include histories of the three churches. See St. Patrick's Church.
Cemetery	This file explains a bit about the Cemetery and Grave Inventory project and contains an inventory form Platte County, dated October 1984.
Censorship	This file contains two articles about censorship and community standards from the 1987 dispute with the National Federation of Decency. See Fabian.
Chambers	This file contains a "Cattle Call" transcript from Janette and Pat Chambers, circa 1970; a family history compiled by Janette and Kenneth Chambers, circa 1980; a transcript of "Growing Up in Wyoming" from Janette Chambers, circa 1994; photos of the Chambers Ranch; correspondence with Mrs. Chambers regarding a book and follow up reference questions; and a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of Johnnie Chambers who was scalped along the Big Laramie River in the 1870s.
Chaplin	This one contains a photo of James Chaplin (1891-1964) plus his obituary. See Foreman.
Cheyenne Black Hills	This file contains four sub-files on the Cheyenne Black Hills State Company. The first one has articles and a map about the stage route. The second one is about the Chug Springs stop. The third one is about the Six Mile Ranch stop. The fourth one is a program from the 1964 Cheyenne-Deadwood Trail Trek sponsored by the Wyoming State Archives and Historical Department and The Wyoming State Historical Society.
Cheyenne Frontier	This file contains newspaper articles, programs, Internet articles, and memorabilia from Cheyenne Frontier Days.
Chiamulon	This has a transcript from John Chiamulon (1914-2005) about "Growing Up in Wyoming," circa 1994 plus a funeral notice.
Christensen	This one has a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form about the Christensen girls who both died of diphtheria. No date given.
Christmas	There are two sub-files here: one contains traditional Christmas stories and ideas for celebrating the holiday, and the other one contains articles about the Wyoming Christmas Tree going to Washington, D. C., in 2010. See Wyoming Travel and Description.
Chugwater	This file contains the following four sub-files: 1) contains histories and profiles of Chugwater, 2) contains original newspapers from the town, 3) contains clippings and historical articles about the community, 4) contains photos and maps of the area. See Iowa Flats.
Chugwater Chili	This one contains articles, brochures, and product descriptions for the Chugwater Chili Corporation in Chugwater.

Chugwater Ranches This one is a listing of early Chugwater area ranchers.

City Bakery This is a 1970 article about the City Bakery in Wheatland. See Dannar.

Clark This file has an article about one of Wheatland's first physicians, C. C. Clark plus a photo of his house. Also in the file is a photo of long-time County Treasurer Lowell Clark (1891-1997) along with his obituary and that of his wife, Dora (1895-1973) and daughter, Carol (1925-1942).

Clay This file contains three parts. The first part is extensive and contains information about noted stockman John B. Clay (1851-1934). Included are articles, research, and original non-fiction work about and by Mr. Clay. The second part includes a photo and obituary of one-time County Treasurer, Lyle B. Clay (1894-1963). The third part contains interviews with Albert and Bessie Clay of Guernsey from September, 1960.

Climate This file contains a publication about Wyoming's climate published by the Department of Commerce in 1960.

Cobb This file contains numerous photos of the Cobb family. In addition, the obituaries of the following members are present: Albert, Sr. (1874-1966); Adeline (1878-1944); Albert L. (1917-2007); Lester (1897-1973); and Isola (1899-1993).

Cochran This file contains a photo of the Cochran farm after the 1942 tornado, a newspaper account of that event, a "Cattle Call" transcript of Helen Cochran from 1975, and the obituaries of Glenn (1914-1985) and Helen (1911-1990). See 1942 Tornado.

Cody This file contains several Internet photos relating to Buffalo Bill Cody and a book by Elmer Sherwood called *Buffalo Bill's Boyhood*. Also present is a poster commemorating this famous Wyomingite as well as an extensive article about Heart Mountain near Cody and the infamous Japanese relocation center located there.

Cokeville This file contains accounts of the Cokeville, Wyoming, and hostage crisis from 1986.

Cole This file contains a photo of J. L. Cole plus an obituary of his father, Jack Cole.

Coleman This one has information about Charles Coleman (1935-2002) along with the obituary of his wife, Jacquelyn Jean Johnson Coleman (1932-2014) and a "Cattle Call" interview with Clark Coleman.

Combs This file contains photos of the U. V. Combs (1880-1939) place plus the obituary of both him and his wife, Ina (1883-1973).

Commercial Hotel This file contains several photos of the Commercial Hotel (LaRamie Hotel) built by Tom and Jenny Carroll. It also contains photos of the Carroll home. See LaRamie.

Conant	This file contains several articles about Everett Conant III and the July 7, 2011, murder of his three sons and brother.
Conlogue	This file contains several photos of the Bill Conlogue ranching operation.
Conner	This file contains a transcript and cd of the interview of Robert E. Conner for the “Heart and Soul Oral History Project,” 2010.
Converse County	This file contains the book <i>Wyoming: LaBonte Country</i> by Peg Layton Leonard.
Cook	This one has an article about Gail Cook’s (1927-2004) medically pioneering operation in 1953 and her obituary.
Cooke	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of John B. Cook who died in 1850.
Copper Lantern	This one is a news article from 1927 about The Copper Lantern bowling alley in the basement of the Masonic Lodge.
Costopoulos	This file contains the “Heart and Soul Oral History Project” interview with Barbara Costopoulos, a review of her book, <i>Nine Miles on the Laramie River</i> , an interview with Nick Costopoulos (1925-2003) about “Growing Up in Wyoming” (1994), and his obituary.
Couden	This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Lt. Col. Fayette Dickinson Couden who died in 1939 and had some of his ashes scattered near Guernsey.
Country	Country Club Living has a brochure in this file.
Cox	This one has a photo of the Seth Cox homestead, and a note about Curt Cox of Chugwater going to work for the <i>Wyoming Livestock Roundup</i> .
Cozad Road	This file contains a half dozen or so news articles regarding the on-going controversy about access to Cozad Road. The articles date from 2014.
Crater	This file contains hand-copied portions of George Crater's diary, a news article about the death of his son, Ernest (1881-1901) from drowning in Festo Lake on July 4, 1901. See Rigdon.
Cuba Ranch	This one contains the early history of the Cuba Ranch written by Alice Hall in 1971. See Hall.
Cullen	Local rancher Pat Cullen is featured in two articles housed in this file.

- Cundall** This one has a personal history of Myrtle Cundall (1898-1990), her obituary plus pictures and obituaries of Alice (1862-1937) and Harry Cundall (1859-1940). Included too are the obituaries of Richard W. (1898-1946), Paul E. (1896-1978), Ruth F. (1898-1978), Doris B. (1926-2011), and Donald R. Cundall (1925-2013). Also present is a 2016 article about rancher Larry Cundall and a White House award he received for his cattle operation.
- Curtis** This file contains many articles, several brochures from High Plains Press, a sample novel, and other materials about local author and publisher Nancy Curtis.

D

- Dallenbach** This file contains two articles about the Chugwater area man who built his home in an Atlas rocket silo.
- Daly** This one contains a news article from 1977 about the Daly Ranch and how it became part of Grayrocks. Also present is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form about the Daly Ranch also known as Greyrocks.
- Dance Halls** This file contains four clippings about Dance Halls of the past.
- Dannar** This file contains obituaries about Bill (1922-1993) and Violet (1901-1990) Dannar. See City Bakery.
- Davis** This one has a photo of Ainslie Davis and a news article about Gordon Davis. Both were involved in the publishing business.
- Dearinger** This file contains numerous items from the life of Harry Dearinger. Included are samples of his drawings plus three pen and ink sketches, four scrap books detailing the early years of Wheatland, many family photos, a transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview from 1971, copies of his book, *Wonderful Wyoming: The Indians Choice and our Choice*, a copy of a bound volume entitled *A History Story of Wyoming* published by Carmen Cagle, a file with multiple writings of his, a copy of an autobiographical sketch, a copy of a speech given to the Lion's Club, articles about him, and a plastic bag containing memorabilia from the Dearinger family courtesy of the Agnew family and the estate of Sandra O. Dearinger. Of special note is a Wheatland High School basketball program commemorating a gift of a basketball from the school's 1929 trip to the national tournament in Chicago. Mr. Dearinger's brothers, Hilton and Sanford, both played on that 1929 championship team. The gift was from the estate of Sandra O. Dearinger (1936-2019). Obituaries here include the following: Harry E. (1888-1977), Hilton E. (1909-1978), Sanford A. (1912-1958), plus those of at

least a dozen other family members. The dance band logo is stored in a box under the work space next to the vertical file. See Wheatland History, Ferguson.

Delaney	This file contains the obituary of Edward Robert Delaney (1932-2008) plus different photos, maps, and memorabilia regarding his time in Korea during the Korean Conflict.
Detention	This has a news article from 2000 about the Detention Facility and its proposed location.
Diamond Ranch	This file contains photos, histories, brochures, and articles about the Diamond Ranch. A history dated 1971 is present. Also included is a “Cattle Call” transcript of Duncan Grant about the Diamond Ranch from 1972. Furthermore, there is a National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form for the ranch. See McDonald, Braunschweig, Grant.
Dickerson	This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mahlon Dickerson who died during the winter of 1869-1870.
Dill	This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Solomon Dill who died along the Oregon Trail near Guernsey in 1850. See Siry.
Dingman	This file contains information about the family of Carol Dingman. The obituary of her husband, Donald D. Dingman (1930-2020) is present, too. Their son, Joel, was mayor of the Town of Wheatland for several terms, circa 2000.
Dodge	This file contains an autobiographical sketch of Tom Dodge (1876-1963), his obituary plus a photo of June Dodge Akers (1918-2009) along with her obituary. Also present is the transcript of Mr. Dodge’s interview for “Oral History of Platte County” completed in 1968 as well as the obituary of Tyler Dodge (1933-2017). See McGill, Kite, Dover.
Dooley	This one is the obituary of Fred J. Dooley (1906-1983).
Dorcas Society	This one is a history of the Dorcas Society compiled in 1964 by Hazel Ferguson. See United Church of Christ.
Dover	This one contains the obituaries of Ned Dover (1889-1964) and Rubie Dover (1900-1989). See Testolin, Wilhelm.
Drube	This file contains articles about the Drube Stacker plus obituaries of F. H. Drube (1854-1930), George Drube (1888-1922), and Fritz Drube (1897-1977). See Bookout, Merbach.
Drury	This file contains a transcript, “Growing Up in Wyoming,” of Gordon A. Drury (1902-1994) plus his obituary, that of his wife, Christine “Elizabeth” (1910-1997), as well as a photo of his business.

Duffy	This one contains newspaper accounts of the death of Joseph T. Duffy (1845-1936), Wheatland's last Civil War veteran in 1936 plus his obituary. The obituary of his wife, Mary E. Duffy (1858-1929) is here along with a photo of their daughter, Mary Margaret.
Dumpier	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for David Dumpier who died in 1868 at the Horseshoe Station Fight. See Hall, Harper.
Dumm	This one has a clipping about the Dumm Brothers and their work during World War II. See World War II.
Dunham	This file begins with the transcript of a tape by Lee Dunham called "Growing Up in Wyoming," dated 1994. It also contains information about Jim Dunham (1923-2016), long-time town clerk. Also present are the obituaries of John R. (1904-1976), Mary G. (1902-2000), Louise (1913-1989), Betty M. (1919-2004) Adelaide K. (1930-2013), and Marvin "Lee" Dunham (1930-2020). See Kuehner.
Durr	This file contains articles and brochures about the work of local artist, B. J. Durr.
Dwyer	This file contains photos, articles, newspapers, and histories of Dwyer. Also present is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Dwyer Cemetery plus a file containing information about graves in the area including near Guernsey and along Cottonwood Creek. See Lanning, Peppers.

E

Eikenberry	This file contains more than a dozen news articles about County Attorney Mary Eikenberry and the controversy about her work from the spring of 2007.
Eilers	This one contains a book entitled <i>Go West Young Man: Riding the Range for God</i> by Leonard Eilers.
Elliot	This file contains photos of Joe Elliot (1886-1945) from the Wyoming Development Co. plus his obituary.
Ellis	This one is a "Cattle Call" transcript about the winter of 1899 from Mrs. Charles Ellis, circa 1968.
Enlows	This file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview of Mrs. Lou Enlows from 1972. Also present are the obituaries of Lewis E. Enlows (1882-1957) and Alberta M. Enlows (1882-1973).
Enzi	This file contains several news articles about Senator Mike Enzi's challenge from Liz Cheney during the latter half of 2013.

Erschebek	This file contains a poem by Mae Erschebek plus two photos of her family, Walsh, members.
Etheridge	This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of the Etheridge Cemetery near Guernsey.
Eastwood	This file contains a document called “The Eastwood Family in America” compiled by Sidney Kingman Eastwood in 1978. Three family members are buried in Wheatland including Zoe (1893-1975), Charles (1880-1974), and Marie (1894-1978). Those obituaries are included, too.
Eaton	This file contains the Eaton family history, “Chronicles of a Western Family,” written by Phoebe Eaton de Hart in 1993.
Ebert	This is a brief history of the Ebert family history written by Fanny Lanning. Also included are Mrs. Lanning’s obituary (1892-1968) plus those of Henry Ebert (1865-1951) and Stephanie Ebert (1871-1960). See Lanning.
Eggleson	This file contains a book, <i>Reflections From a Glass House</i> , by Mabel Eggleston which discusses her work as a lookout in the Medicine Bow National Forest.
Esterbrook	This file contains a series of articles about the church at Esterbrook plus information about the fire lookout station near there.

F

Fabian	This file contains an article about Joe and Linda Fabian and their Dance Wyoming studio plus a 2013 article about Linda’s book on Cheyenne Frontier Days. Also present is a 2014 article about Joe Fabian’s election as Mayor of the Town of Wheatland plus Mr. Fabian’s (1947-2018) obituary. See Wheatland Gov’t, Censorship.
Fahy	This file contains the notes from an interview with Mary Fahy of Guernsey from June of 1961.
Fairbanks	This file contains articles regarding Kelly’s Park in Fairbanks, Wyoming, near Guernsey. W. T. Kelly is also profiled.
Farmer’s Coop	This file contains a photo and an article about the Farmer’s Coop Store here in Wheatland. No date given.
Federated Club	This file contains a photo from 1904 plus a document from the Wyoming Federation of Women’s Club dated 1941. See WTK.

Ferguson	This file contains several pictures of the Ferguson family; a Diary of John Ferguson; an early history of Wheatland written by Mrs. R. A. Ferguson (1889-1973), her obituary and that of her husband, Robert A. Ferguson (1881-1959); an article about Sheryl Kaufman, daughter of Earl Ferguson, and a file about Paul Ferguson from Slater containing his Missile Interview plus a newspaper article about his family's dog raising program. See Missile Interviews, Wheatland History.
Festo	The file contains two articles from the <i>Wheatland World</i> about Festo Lake plus a photo from the early 1900s. See Rigdon, Crater.
Finnerty	This file contains a "Cattle Call" transcript from Louise Finnerty, circa 1970 plus two articles about Jack Finnerty and his proposed beaver removal from the tidal basin area in the nation's capital, circa 1999.
First Christian	This file contains photos and information about the First Christian Church dedicated in June of 1908.
First Wyoming Bank	This file contains the news about the grand opening of the First Wyoming Bank during the early 1980s.
Fish	This file contains two sub-files. The first one is a celebration at the library to honor long-time board member Howard Fish. It had many photos plus news articles about library promotions. The second one contains photos, news articles, and information about Howard Fish (1899-1989) and his wife, writer Rachel Fish (1903-1975). Also included are their obituaries. Further obituaries included are of Henry T. (1863-1957), Winfred A. (1863-1921), Dr. Charles E. (1879-1935), Mary Betty (1913-2006), Bryon A. (1894-1958), Florence S. (1899-1994), Arthur. R. (1897-1970), Elberta E. Fish (1899-1970).and Shirley Jean Fish Fancher (1923-2015).
Flaharty	This file contains several items from the Flaharty family. The transcript from "Cattle Call" of Earl and Myrtle Flaharty is here. So is a history of PR5 Ranch compiled Mrs. Flaharty and Myra Hanna. Included, too, is a volume entitled <i>A Hanna-Moffett-Sims-HybergerHistory</i> . Also available are obituaries of Myrtle Flaharty (1898-1993), Cliff Flaharty (1926-2002), and Elwood Hanna (1916-2002).
Flannery	This file contains a paper given by L. G. Flannery to the Platte County Historical Society in 1962. See Hunton.
Flight 409	The file contains an article about the worst airline disaster in the history of Wyoming that occurred on October 6, 1955, on Medicine Bow Peak near Laramie.
Flying J Ranch	This file contains a brief history, a photo, and a map about the Flying J. Ranch. See Coleman.

Fonda	This file contains a biographical sketch of Arthur C. Fonda, a prominent turn-of-the-century resident of Guernsey.
Foos	This file contains a biographical sketch of John Foos, Sr. plus the obituary of his son, John Foos (1916-2013).
Foreman	This file contains a biographical sketch of James Edwin Foreman (1889-1994) plus his obituary. See Chaplin.
Fort Laramie	This file contains three sub-files. The first one contains guide books and brochures about the site produced over the years. The second one contains numerous photos and news articles about the site and activities going on there. The third one is a graduate thesis by Lodisa Watson entitled “Fort Laramie 1849-1869,” prepared in 1965. See Brown, Hunton.
Foss	This file contains photos and an account about Chugwater resident Frank Foss (1852-1937) saving a train from wrecking after a washout, written by Marjorie Hart in 1938. Also included are the obituaries of Frank Foss and Nedmond Foss (1889-1962). See Chugwater.
Foster	This one contains a “Cattle Call” transcript of Margaret (1913-2000) and Abe Foster (1914-1991) from 1970 plus the obituaries of both people.
Foy	This file contains a “Cattle Call” transcript from Edward Foy of Glendo, dated 1972.
F. E. Warren	This file contains histories, news articles, and pamphlets about F. E. Warren Air Force Base in Cheyenne. Also included is a photo of Francis E. Warren. See Wyoming History.
Frederick	This file contains numerous items from the Frederick family in Guernsey. There are several news articles about the family, a biographical sketch of Charles Frederick, a biographical sketch of Charles, Sr., and Henry Frederick, a “Cattle Call” transcript featuring Ray Blunt and Ruth Frederick from 1971, a “Cattle Call” transcript featuring Chester, Estella, and Stella Frederick from 1971, interview notes and a biographical sketch of Stella Frederick from 1962, and finally a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of Gottlieb Frederick who died in 1886. See Trump.
Frison	This file contains three pieces of archeological scholarship by Dr. George Frison. See Archeology.
Fry	This file contains four hand-written pages about the lives of John H. and Grace Campbell Fry.
Fuhrman	This file contains interview notes from Helen and Edward Fuhrman, Guernsey residents, dated 1962.

G

- Gaddis** This file contains the “Missiles in Platte County” interviews from Margaret (1912-1999) and Alva Gaddis (1910-2000). Their obituaries are present, too. See Missile Interviews.
- Galligar** This file contains photos and articles about the Galligar family. Also present are the obituaries of James Galligar (1861-1920), William Galligar (1905-1977), and Julius Galligar (1898-2004). See Martin.
- Garcia** This file contains an autobiographical sketch of Alephonso Garcia and his experiences working here in the 1940s. See Cochran.
- Gardner** This file contains two sub-files. The first one contains a series of writing from “Bison Pete” Gardner. The second one contains numerous photos of and by “Bison Pete.”
- Garrett** This file contains two sub-files. The first one contains a biographical sketch accompanied with photos of T. S. Garrett. The second one contains an article about and the obituary of Harold Garrett (1908-1996).
- Garton** This file contains a book of poetry, *A Wyoming Family’s Poetry*, compiled by Thelma Garton. There is an article about local author Greg Garton and his work, *Section 36*. Also included are letters written by Robert L. Garton (1918-1981) to his wife, Thelma (1923-2019) from the European Theater during World War II plus Mr. and Mrs. Garton’s obituaries and that of his son, Greg (1953-2018), a local educator and author. See World War II, Platte County Historical Society.
- Garwood** This file contains articles about Ralph (1896-1990) and Mary Garwood (1899-1985). Also included are their obituaries.
- Geology** This file contains maps, surveys, articles, and photos about mining and mineral resources in Wyoming and particularly Platte County. The publication from the USGA entitled *Guide to the Geology, Mining Districts, and Ghost Towns of the Medicine Bow Mountains and the Snowy Range Scenic Byway* is also present. See Mining.
- Geringer** This one contains two sub-files. One contains material on the Geringer family. The second one is extensive and has articles, speeches, and photos of Governor Jim Geringer.
- Gilmore** This file is about Steve Gilmore, former police chief, and his band, High Plains Tradition.
- Gillespie** This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Milly Gillespie who died in 1920.

Gilchrist	This one is about early Wheatland citizen, Andrew Gilchrist. It contains a photo and a brief biographical sketch.
Glendo	This file contains the following sub-files about Glendo, Wyoming: 1) the community's 75 th anniversary celebration, 2) newspaper articles and clippings about the town, 3) miscellaneous writings and photos of the area including the cemetery, 4) histories of the town, 5) historic photos of the town, 6) planning and profile documents for the community. See Jacobsen.
Glendo Reservoir	This file has several sub-files, too. One contains environmental assessments and hydrologic condition reports on the state park in Glendo. The second one deals with recreation in and around Glendo State Park. The third one has articles, photos, and reports regarding the construction of Glendo Dam. The fourth one is the "Definite Plan Report" about the Glendo Unit from May of 1951, prepared by the Bureau of Reclamation.
Glendo Cemetery	This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Horseshoe Creek Cemetery in Glendo, Wyoming. See Glendo.
Globe Hotel	This file has photos, histories, and articles concerning the Globe Hotel. See Wallace.
Gloyd	This is the "Cattle Call" transcript of the interview with Joe Gloyd from 1971.
Goering	This file contains photos of the Henry Goering (1877-1951) family, a letter about including material in the heritage book, and the obituaries of Henry and Mary Hartz Goering (1878-1955).
Goertz	This file contains a biographical sketch of Cornelius Frank Goertz.
Goetz	This file contains the transcript of the interview, "Missiles in Platte County," from Bob (1923-2009) and Gertrude Goetz (1927-2018). plus, a feature article on Mrs. Goetz. Mrs. Goetz wrote a multi-part series about living in Berlin during World War II, and most of that series is in the file, too. Another article on Mrs. Goetz from 2019 is a retrospective on her life done in remembrance of her after her death in late 2018. Obituaries for her and her husband are available, too. Also present is an article about James Goetz and his invention of an environmentally sound incinerator.
Golden Rule Store	This file contains articles, photos, and clippings about the Golden Rule Store. See Williams.
Good	This file contains several articles and photos of Lael Good, a photo of Ruben Good, the obituaries of Ruben Wray (1892-1976) and Dorothea L. Good (1894-1964), plus the obituary of Millie Good (1919-2004). See Ranches.

Goodrich	This file contains a section about Ward Goodrich (1891-1968) plus obituaries of Philo Goodrich (1921-1945) and Eleanor Goodrich (1925-1957). Also included is information about G. T. Goodrich from the work of Patsy Parkin. The Goodrich family genealogy is also present plus several pieces of Goodrich memorabilia from Vi Goodrich including an article from a publication listing the Goodrich Farm as one of the “2007 Wyoming Centennial Farm and Ranch Honorees.”
Gonzalez-Ochoa	This file contains several articles about the murder of Christopher Walker outside the Landmark Bar at the hands of Jesus A. Gonzalez-Ochoa in June of 2011.
Gordon	This file has extensive material on Johnny Gordon including photos, poems, histories, and letters. Also present is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mary Gordon who died in 1886 and was a second cousin to Johnny Gordon.
Graham	This file contains a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Maria L. Graham who died in 1850 in Converse County. Also included are ration stamps used during World War II from Ruth Graham of Guernsey.
Grant	This file contains four sub-files. The first one is about Duncan Paul Grant (1881-1975) and contains photos, articles, reminiscences, and his obituary. The second one is about Bob Grant (1926-2012) and contains a “Cattle Call” interview from 1970, a “Missiles in Platte County” interview from 1990, documentation the Grant Ranch is part of the National Register of Historic Places, a photo, and his obituary. The third one contains a biographical sketch of George Grant (1897-1974) plus his obituary. The fourth one contains brochures and travel information regarding the Grant Ranch and its current operations including Mike Grant’s 2013 win at the Priefert World Series of Roping in Las Vegas. See Bar M Ranch.
Graves	This file contains a transcript of the “Growing Up in Wyoming” interview of Sabra Graves from Guernsey. Also present are the obituaries of James H. (1937-2017) and Donita Lee Graves (1937-2021). Mr. Graves was a noted rancher in the area, and Mrs. Graves was a researcher/photographer for the Wheatland Cemetery Gateway Project. See Wheatland Cemetery.
Gray	This file contains information and photos about Mr. and Mrs. W. B. D. Gray, early missionaries to Wheatland; he was the minister at Congregational Church opening in 1913. Also present are photos of the I. W. Gray Building and its collapse in 1912 along with the obituary of Rachel C. Gray (1832-1914), Mr. Gray’s step-mother. See United Church of Christ, Riggdon, Rost.
Grayrocks	This file is about the community of Grayrocks that began in 1908.
Grayrocks Reservoir	This file contains articles and photos of Grayrocks Reservoir plus the Master Plan for Grayrocks Reservoir Recreation Area from 1990.
Grease Spot	This file contains memorabilia, articles, and photos of the Grease Spot.

Great Western	This file contains information about the Great Western Sugar Beet Factory in Wheatland plus a publication from the company published in the autumn of 1940. A photo of it while in operation is here, too. There are additional packets of photos on various subjects including publicity shots of the top growers and field shots reflecting the current technological advances in the industry at the time. Most of these photos date from the late 1940's to the 1950's. Also present are several grower appreciation program guides from 1939-1940 plus an annual meeting notice of the company dated 1954 along with annual reports from 1952 and 1954. In the archive room are two boxes of materials from the company. The smaller box contains technical manuals and research data from the 1970's. Those materials highlight the thinking of the time about the myriad of issues facing the beet industry including such things as space planting, electronic eye mechanical thinning, and herbicide use to name a few. Also included are a series of technical journals relating to the sugar beet industry. The larger one contains files from company records on a variety of subjects. This box is organized by general topics—noted by handwritten labels-- such as labor or public relations, and each file has a name and date or dates. The most complete file contains grower lists from 1929 to 1973. The front of this box contains several individual files related to a specific topic noted on the file. An example would be the sale of Rock Lake in 1954. See Artist, Agriculture, WID, Tornado, Pearcy.
Grieve	This file contains information about local rancher Jimmie Grieve.
Griffin	This file contains an anecdote about a missing platter from Mrs. C. D. Griffin, dated 1910.
Guernsey, Chas.	The file has photos, articles, and a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Charles A. Guernsey who died in 1940.
Guernsey	This file contains the following sub-files: 1) history including news articles, travel brochures, planning documents, photos, and commemorative programs about the town, 2) materials about the reservoir and its recreational opportunities, 3) an extensive history of the state park plus photos, drawings, and a National Register of Historical Places Inventory form, 4) a Bicentennial History Project from students in the area, 5) articles and photos from Camp Guernsey.
Guernsey photos	This file contains dozens of historical photos of Guernsey and the surrounding area.
Guernsey Cemetery	This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Prairie Rest Cemetery east of Guernsey.
Gudahl	This is a news article about post office worker Don Gudahl from 1970. The second piece here is a 2016 article about Mr. Gudahl's service during the Korean War. See Veterans.
Gulf War	This has two newspapers detailing the commencement of the Gulf War in 1991.
Gunfighters	This contains a magazine, <i>The Gunfighters</i> , from 1959.

H

- Haeberle** This file contains a brief biographical sketch of the Haeberle business interests including Park to Park Garage and Wyoming Realty. Also included are obituaries of Archibald Clark Haeberle, Sr. (1887-1947), Margaret (1893-1975), Clark (1926-1975), and Zonetta M. Haeberle (1928-2016).
- Haggerty** This file contains the transcript of an interview from Buck Haggerty in both 1972 and 1973 about growing up in the Glendo and Cassa areas. See Glendo, Cassa.
- Hall** This file has three sub-files. The first one is about Alice Hall (1914-1994) and contains a transcript of her “Cattle Call” interview from 1970 plus her obituary. The second one contains a photo of Myrna Hall (1908-1973) plus her obituary and that of Ralph Hugh Hall (1869-1932). The third one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of Bill Hall who died in the Horseshoe Station Fight in 1868. See Cuba Ranch, Dumpier, Harper.
- Halleck Trail** This file contains a brief history of the Halleck Trail written by Agnes Turney. See McGill.
- Hanks** This file contains a book documenting the Wyoming Congressional Award earned by Rex Hanks in 1984.
- Hardy** This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for George Melvin Hardy who died in 1916 and was buried with others in the Etheridge Cemetery near Guernsey.
- Haroldson** This one contains a news article about Erika Haroldson and the work she did in illustrating a book, *The Ride*, by Keith Rounds, dated 2007.
- Harper** This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Bill Harper who died in the Horseshoe Station Fight in 1868. See Dumpier, Hall.
- Harris** This file contains the obituary and a photo of one-time town clerk, James B. Harris (1921-1997).
- Hartville** This one has the following sub-files: 1) histories and photos of the early years in Hartville, 2) information about the churches in Hartville, 3) a community profile and other recent news articles about the town.

Hartville Cemetery	This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory forms for both the Hartville Cemetery and the Boot Hill Cemetery also in Hartville.
Harvey	This file contains histories of the Earl and Hilda Harvey family from Slater. The transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview from 1973 with Mr. and Mrs. Harvey is here. Also included are photos and the obituaries of Robert Harvey (1889-1974) and Hilda Harvey (1899-1981). See Slater.
Hatten	This file contains an article about Kacy Hatten from 2008.
Hauphoff	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Hauphoff children who died prior to 1900. They lived near Wendover.
Havely	This file contains the transcript of “Missiles in Platte County” interview from Melvin Havely in 1990. See Missile Interviews.
Hay	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of S. M. H. Hay from near Guernsey who died in 1849.
Hell Gap	This file contains research reports, articles, and letters about the Hell Gap archeological site near Guernsey. See Archeology.
Hellbaum	This file contains copies of deeds, abstracts, and proofs of homestead for Herman Hellbaum.
Henderson	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mary Henderson and two unmarked graves, dated 1852, along the Oregon Trail.
Henke	This file contains a newspaper account of the murder of Otto Henke in 1933. Also present are a variety of railroad company documents indicating Mr. Henke’s work record with Union Pacific, dated 1909-1915.
Hicks	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Marc A. Hicks who died in 1850 near the Platte/Converse county line.
Higby	This file contains an article about Helen Higby, a noted librarian in Wyoming.
Hightower	This file contains more than a dozen photos of the Hightower family. Also included are the obituaries of John (1869-1908), Carrie (1879-1948), and Charles (1870-1955) Hightower. Also present is a transcript of “Oral History of Platte County” from Juanita Hightower Terry, not dated. See Borrall, Kuehner.

Hill	This file has several items. One is a photo of the house owned by E. P. Hill. The next thing is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of the Hill family a number of whom died after 1849. The third item is the transcript of the “Oral History of Platte County” interview with Mrs. William Moore Hill from 1973. Next, there is a lengthy news article about Kevin Hill who was injured working as a snowplow driver during the winter of 2002. Finally, there are numerous news articles about State Superintendent of Instruction Cindy (Siel) Hill and the controversial Hill Bill (SF104) that changed her duties in the middle of her term. Referenced here too is her subsequent run for governor and the court’s overturning the law. Also present are articles about her rebuke and the election results.
Hinman	This file contains an article about Dave Hinman and his success with a new hay barn and his work with Melvin Miller. A second article describes Dave winning the Grand Championship of the Commercial Hay Division at the World’s Forage Analysis Superbowl at the World Dairy Expo in Madison, Wis. in 2014. See Agriculture.
Hisey	This file contains a monograph called <i>Rattlesnakes and Ranching: the Hiseys of Wyoming</i> written by Phyllis Alspach Smith in 1994.
Historic Sites	This file contains an inventory of possible historic sites in Platte County from WYSHPO, dated 1999. Also present are Internet articles about historic sites in the county and state. There are also a few brochures from historic sites in the state as well as a map of place names from 1895 of the area.
Hitching Post	This one contains several articles plus follow-ups about convictions and law suits surrounding the Hitching Post Fire in Cheyenne in 2010 and then its subsequent condemnation.
Hitt	This one contains an autobiographical sketch of Daisy Hitt plus the obituaries of Daisy (1884-1965) and William Hitt (1886-1961). See Slater.
Hoffman	This file has two parts. The first one contains a life history of Mr. and Mrs. A. E. Hoffman, photos about them and their land, plus the obituaries of Albert (1884-1968) and Eoline Hoffman (1882-1977). The second part contains articles about the certification controversy surrounding former sheriff, Tim Hoffman, circa 1995-1997.
Hohnholt	This file contains the transcript of the interview of Joseph Hohnholt from 2010 for the “Heart and Soul Oral History Project.”
Hollingsworth	This file contains a photo plus the obituaries of William C. (1861-1942) and Ida R. Hollingsworth (1865-1947). See Hightower.
Holmes	This file contains a transcript of “Oral History of Platte County” from Jasper Holmes, dated 1972. Also included are the obituaries of Jasper E. (1873-1956) and Frances A. Holmes (1877-1956). Also present are obituaries for Guy M. (1902-2000) and Alice J. Holmes (1912-1987). See Utter.

Homes	This file contains various photos of new homes from the early 1900s through the Depression Era.
Hopkins	This file contains the obituaries of D. W. Hopkins (1905-1976) and Alda Hopkins (1908-1992).
Horn	This file contains three sub-files. The first one has a series of contemporary accounts of the life of Tom Horn and the murder of Willie Nickell. The second one is a lengthy re-examination of the case against Tom Horn. The third one is a bibliography dealing with material about Tom Horn.
Horseshoe Ranch	This file contains the following sub-files: 1) material about the Horseshoe Poultry Ranch, 2) maps, accounts, and interviews about the Horseshoe Creek Battle against the Sioux in 1868, 3) maps, notes, and itinerary for the 1973 Horseshoe/Cassa Historical Trek. See Bartlett, Hall, Harper, Cassa, Dumpier, Wilson.
Horton's Corner	This one has several news articles about the 2012 crash that destroyed Horton's Corner in Chugwater.
Hospital	This file has two parts. The first one contains photos, artifacts, a history, and news articles about the Wheatland General Hospital. The second one has newspaper accounts, photos, and brochures about Platte County Memorial Hospital and Nursing Home. Recent material includes information regarding the new nursing home and assisted living facility, Platte County Legacy Home, opened in 2016.
Hoth	This file contains a photo plus a funeral service for Carl (Mike) Hoth.
Howard	This file contains a photo of Wilhelmina Howard Bailey and a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mrs. "Doc" Howard who died on her ranch home before a community cemetery in Glendo was established. Date not available.
Howshar	This file contains photos and news accounts of Susie Howshar's competing in the Junior Miss Pageant in 1981.
HR Ranch	This file contains a history of the pioneer ranch, the HR. Also present is the obituary of its founder, George Mitchell (1859-1955). See Mitchell.
Hudson	This file contains accounts, photos, and stories about J. A. W. Hudson (1857-1943). His obituary is also present. See Hoffman.
Huffman	This file contains the obituary Thomas A. Huffman (1848-1912) plus information about his son, Dr. F. G. Huffman who ran the Pioneer Pharmacy.
Hunkins	This file contains news articles, columns, and information about Ray Hunkins, a former candidate for governor.

- Hunton** This file contains articles, accounts, maps, photos, and a family history of John Hunton (1839-1928). Also here is the obituary of Dr. Donald B. Hunton (1927-2017), a former Wheatland resident and long-time physician in the state. See LD Ranch, Flannery, Fort Laramie, Bordeaux.
- Huston** This file contains the transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview with Jean Huston, dated 1970 along with her obituary (1927-2017). Also present is the obituary of Dover Huston (1921-1971). See Short.

I

- Independence Rock** This file contains the book *Independence Rock: The Great Record of the Desert* by Robert Ellison, published in 1930.
- I. O. O. F.** This one has a brief history of Paradise Lodge No. 29 plus other information about the Independent Order of Odd Fellows.
- Ingram** This one is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Elva Ingram who died in 1852 near Hartville.
- Iowa Flats** This file contains histories, maps, and a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Iowa Flats Cemetery near Chugwater. See Chugwater.
- Iraq War** This file contains articles, accounts, and poems about the War in Iraq, mostly dated 2003. See Gulf War.
- Irby** This file contains information about Kayla and Kelsey Irby and their competing at the American Quarter Horse Youth Association championships.
- Iron Count** This file contains the sheet music for “The Iron Count Overture” plus information about its composer, H. L. King.
- Irvine** This file has two sub-files. The first one is about James Irvine, Sr. (1893-1969) and contains photos of him and his family, his obituary, plus the transcript from the “Cattle Call” interview with Ruth Irvine in 1972 and the “Missiles in Platte County” interview with James and Ruth Irvine in 1990. The obituaries of James E. “Jim” (1918-2014), Ruth Margaret (1917-2016) and Glenn A. Irvine (1943-1994) are present, too. The second one is about William Irvine (1858-1948) and has photos about him and the William Irvine Memorial Home. Also floating around in the file is a transcript of a “Cattle Call” interview with Van Irvine, president of the Wyoming Stockgrowers’ Association at the time of the interview, 1971.

J

- Jackalope** This file contains information on the mythical creature, the jackalope.
- Jacobsen** This file contains a brief history of the Jacobsen family plus obituaries of O. H. (1890-1957) and Johanna L. Jacobsen (1888-1971). Also included here is a small volume researched and written by Sam Burris about the Jacobsen and related families. It includes many photos of the area around Jacobsen ranch near Glendo. See Glendo.
- Jade** This file contains a news article from the Casper paper in 1967 about Jade. See Berry.
- Jaren** This file contains two articles about Millette Jaren and her work with families affected by Down Syndrome, dated 2008 and 2013.
- Jarrard** This file contains an article about Dick and Sharron Jarrard and the new competitive nature of ranching in the 21st Century, dated 2003. Mr. Jarrard's (1942-2017) is also included.
- Jay Em** This file contains brochures about Jay Em, Wyoming.
- Jensen** This file contains 5 separate files about local artist Carl Jensen. The first one is about *The Irrigator* and the 1990 Wyoming Centennial. The second one contains dozens of photos of Carl and his work. The third one describes his work for the entrance to the Campbell County Library. The fourth one deals mainly with Ruby Preuit's work on behalf of Carl and his creations. The fifth one deals with some of his other work including the *Bulldog* at Wheatland High School and the *Veterans' Statue* at the Platte County Public Library. See Alley, Veterans.
- Johnke** This file contains a transcript of the "Growing Up in Wyoming" interview done by Rhonda Johnke in 1994.
- Johnson** This file has six sub-files. The first one is about Joe Johnson (1924-2011) and his use of center pivot irrigation systems on his ranch. His obituary is also included along with that of his wife, Clara Lou Johnson (1925-2014). The second one is a funeral notice for William H. "Bill" Johnson (1918-1999) and Edwina Johnson (1918-2005). The third one is oral history interview notes of Pete Johnson from 1990. Also included are a photo and the obituary of Pete Johnson (1927-2000). Next is an article by Kris Johnson about her father, Alvin Johnson. Continuing on is information about Craig Johnson, noted Wyoming author of the Longmire series. Finally, there are a series of newspaper articles about Andrew Johnson, dated 2013, and his quest for a new trial based on DNA evidence after imprisonment for rape after 23 years in prison.

Johnston This one has three sub-files. The first one contains a photo and an obituary of Doval Johnston (1911-1962), a noted farmer and state legislator. The second one contains photos and the obituary of M. R. Johnston (1858-1934), the first Mayor of Wheatland. The third one is about Matt Johnston's trip to Washington, D. C., in honor of his "No Greater Love Award" in 1976. The fourth one is a "Heart and Soul Oral History Project" interview from the Platte County Historical Society about G. Josephine Shafter Johnston including photos of her, dated 2012. See Platte Co. Historical Society.

Jones This file has the obituary of Koreen B. Jones (1904-1994) and the funeral program to accompany it. Also present is a 2014 article about former resident Angie Jones-Young and her work for NASA on the Orion Project. Her father, Bayard "Barry" P. Jones, Jr. (1946-2014) spent over 30 years at LRS, and his obituary is included here. Next is an article about Kathy Jones who also works for MBPP and is noted for her knitting and crocheting skills. Next, there is an obituary of Dr. Jack Jones (1923-2016), a noted physician and former Wheatland resident. Finally, there is the obituary of William R. "Bill" Jones (1928-2020), a noted Wheatland attorney.

K

Kaehner This is the transcript of "Oral History of Platte County" from Frank Kaehner, no date given.

Kafka This file contains biographical data about Olive Garrett Kafka, a piece written by her entitled "Pioneer School Teaching," plus information written by Neil Kafka (1948-2015) about his family. His obituary is present, also. See Garrett, Moore.

Keiffer This file contains a brief history of the Fred Keiffer family plus the obituary of Nancy J. Keiffer (1944-1967) and her unusual death.

Kelley Bean This file contains an article about Rick Geringer and his work as plant manager for Kelley Bean Co., dated 1995. See Geringer.

Kelly This field contains two sub-files. The first one is about Amy B. and John A. Kelly of Guernsey. Notes from the interviews conducted by the Wyoming Historical Department in 1960 are present. Also here are the obituaries of Amy (1895-1969) and John Kelly (1892-1990). The second one contains information about Hiram B. "Hi" Kelly. Included here are articles about him and his ranch plus the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form from the Hi Kelly Ranch Cemetery. See Fairbanks, Chugwater.

- Kendig** This file contains a biographical sketch of A. L. Kendig (1892-1986) plus his obituary. Also included are the obituaries of Sandra O. (1943-1993) and Edward E. Kendig (1925-2005). A small bound volume entitled *A Few Scenes From a Class Act* is Mr. Kendig's tribute to his wife, Sandra. Included here, too, is a flier about the First National Bank's open house in October of 1980. See Banks.
- Kennedy** This file contains a family history of the John and Laura Kennedy given to them on their 60th wedding anniversary in 1974. Also present is a brief family history of John and Flora Kennedy from 1970, the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Flora Kennedy from 1970, plus the obituaries of John F. (1899-1971), Flora Jane (1911-1990), and J. Kenneth Kennedy (1926-2020).
- John F. Kennedy** This file contains two contemporary newspapers' accounts of President Kennedy's assassination and a copy of *Life* from November 1967 that recounts the day of the assassination. Also present is an issue of *Life* magazine from 1991 in response to a new movie about his death as well as numerous magazines and newspapers about the President and his family. See U. S. History.
- Kenney** This file contains notes, drawings, and photos about the Kenney family ranch provided by Mildred Kenney Rost. See Rost.
- Ketelsen** This file is the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Hap Ketelsen, dated 1970.
- Kidd** This file is a newspaper article about the exploits of local skiers Serina and David Kidd from 2006.
- King** This file contains the transcript of "Growing Up in Wyoming" from Elizabeth T. King. Also present are the obituaries of Elizabeth T. (1914-2004) and C. L. "Red" King (1910-1986).
- Kinney** This one is a news article about long-time Chugwater resident Gladys Kinney and the celebration of her 102nd birthday.
- Kinsley** This file contains an account of Doug Kinsley's survival from electric shock while working at the local power plant.
- Kirk** This file contains copies of two patents owned by Wheatland resident Clair F. Kirk (1935-2018), his obituary, and that of his wife, Cora M. (1937-2016). Also present is a calendar dedicated to Mrs. Kirk with a photo of her.
- Kite** This file contains two histories of the Kite Ranch. The first one comes from the 1930s and was based on the recollections of Tom McGill. The second one comes from Julie A. Long for her American Studies course, dated 1991. Also here is the obituary of Thomas McGill (1877-1966). See McGill, Dodge.
- Kittell** This file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Harry F. Kittell. Also present are obituaries of Harry F. (1899-1980), Ione M. (1908-1981), Ernest L. (1927-1997), and Barbara L. Kittell (1934-1998). Here too is the obituary for Teresa L. (Kittell) Griffin (1952-2018).

Klaseen	This file contains the transcript of the “Oral History of Platte County” from Mae Klaseen. Also present are the obituaries of John A. (1893-1972) and Mae Bruner Klaseen (1897-1989). See Methodist.
Kletzing	This file contains a story about being lost in a 1909 snow storm from Lewis M. Kletzing. The work was compiled by Marjorie Hart in 1938. See Iowa Flats, Chugwater.
Kneeburg	This file contains an article about the history of brass bands in Wyoming. Much of the information was provided by Glendo resident and one-time PCPL board member, Don Kneeburg (1938-2020) Mr. Kneeburg’s obituary is also included.
Koons	This file contains photos and brochures about the wood craft of local artisan Mark Koons.
Kraus	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mrs. Kraus who died in 1912. Also present is information about the Sybille Community Cemetery.
Kroeger	This file contains a family history from George and Karen Kroeger of Wheatland.
Krueger	This file contains an article about the home of former resident Kim Krueger, dated 1974.
Ku Klux Klan	This file contains a series of articles about the activities of the Ku Klux Klan in Wheatland during the 1920s.
Kuehner	This file contains a family history of the Kuehner family written by Frank Kuehner (1910-1986). Also present are the obituaries of Frank Kuehner, Henry G. (1896-1950), Edna H. (1880-1978), Roy C. (1918-2000), and Mae M. (1919-2010) Kuehner. See Borrall.
Kuneman	This file contains a photo of Mr. and Mrs. William B. Kuneman on their 60 th wedding anniversary. Also here are several personal papers from the couple including a naturalization document, a bank draft, a stock certificate, and a marriage license. The obituaries of William (1859-1942) and Kathryn Kuneman (1862-1952) are present, too.

L

Ladeau	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Baptiste Ladeau who died near Bordeaux in 1868.
Lamb	This file contains a photo of Mrs. Charles—Lorraine—Lamb (1907-1983) plus the obituary of Charley H. Lamb (1892-1964).

Lambertson	This is a news article about Eva G. Lambertson and her trip through Wyoming in the 1890s and her stop in Wheatland in 1892.
Lancaster	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Lancaster child who died somewhere in Platte County in 1842.
Landen	This file contains the transcript of the “Cattle Call” program from Del Landen (1918-2005), dated 1971. Also present is a paper written by Mr. Landen about himself and about cattle breeds used in North America, also dated 1971. His obituary is here, too. Finally, there is an article about Cherry Landen and her election as Board Treasurer for the Wyoming Outdoor Council, dated fall 2000.
Lanning	This file contains a hand-written autobiographical sketch of Fanny Lanning (1892-1968) plus her obituary. Also present is the transcript of her interview for “Oral History of Platte County” completed in 1968. See Dwyer.
LaRamie Hotel	This file contains the article about the arson of the LaRamie Hotel in 1986. See Wheatland photos, Commercial Hotel.
LaRamie, Jacques	This file contains photos and articles about Jacques La Ramie plus the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form regarding his death in about 1820.
Laramie Peak	This file contains maps, brochures, itineraries, and a grant application for the Laramie Peak Loop Tour from 1998. Also included in the file are topographic maps, articles, and wilderness designation information about the Laramie Peak area. Finally, there is a hand-drawn map of the Laramie Peak area from 1998. See Eggleston, Black Mountain.
Laramie Peak Motors	This file contains two articles about Laramie Peak Motors and its owners, Chuck and Lori Ruwart.
Laramie Peak Museum	This file contains drawings, photos, and brochures about the Laramie Peak Museum here in Wheatland.
Laramie River	This file contains a paper about the history of irrigation along the Laramie River written by Riley Earl Morgan in 1937. There also is a digital copy of the document which runs nearly 200 pages. See Wyoming Development Co., Wheatland Irrigation District.
Laramie Peak Stock	This file contains an article about the Laramie Peak Stock Growers and Cow-Belles. See Wedemeyer.
Larson	This file contains a transcript of Eldo and Maridell Larson’s “Missiles in Platte County” interview from 1990. Also present are notes for the “Oral History of Platte County” program plus an obituary for Hazel V. Larson (1902-1937), Mr. Larson’s mother.
Lebeau	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Joe L. Lebeau (Lebo) who died along the Oregon Trail near Glendo in 1849.

Lenz	This file contains a 2003 article about the license plate collection of local resident Hugo Lenz.
LeStaz	This file contains a 2003 article about a local horse trainer, Steve LeStaz, and his work with hard-headed horses.
Lewis	This file contains a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Wallaby Lewis who died at the age of 38 in 1850 near Guernsey.
Libbey	This file contains a photo and the obituary of O. A. Libbey (1888-1968) for whom Libbey Elementary School is named.
Lipscomb	This file contains the obituary of Molly Lipscomb (1914-2014) who was responsible for donating the funds for the Band Shell in Lewis Park. See Brecht.
Litterell	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for James Litterell who died along the Bittercottonwood Creek in September of 1875.
Little Joe Ranch	This file has two pieces of information about the Little Joe Ranch near Casper run by Saint Joseph's Children's Home in Torrington, dated 1972.
Little People	This file contains more than a half dozen articles about the little people archeological find discovered 65 miles southwest of Casper in 1934.
Locke	This file has two parts. The first one is the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Earl Locke, dated 1972. Also present are the obituaries of N. Earl Locke (1899-1987) and Nellie G. Locke (1914-1972). Also present is the family history of Nathan T. Locke plus the obituaries of five members of the family noted in the history.
Loomis	This file contains photos of Jack Loomis (1903-1980) and his ranching operation. Also present is his obituary.
Loughmiller	This file contains the transcript of "Oral History in Platte County" from Effie Loughmiller, dated 1973. Also present are the obituaries of Louie T. (1885-1954) and Effie M. Loughmiller (1885-1978).
Loveall	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for James (Silas) Loveall who died near Guernsey in 1916, map included.
Lucas	This file contains copies of two photos of the Ed Lucas house plus the obituaries of Edward K. (1867-1945) and Gertrude B. Lucas (1870-1953).
Luchsinger	This file contains the submission and the first place ribbon from the Wyoming State Historical Society for the art work of Beverly Luchsinger (1934-2013). The work, watercolors, depicts historical buildings in the county. Also present is her obituary.

Lundy This file contains a copy from a talk given by Julia Butler in 1970 to the local historical society about the Lundy/Lain Cemetery on the Butler Ranch. Also present is the obituary of Charles P. Lundy (1878-1947). See Butler, Hoffman.

Lutheran This file has two articles in it. The first one is about the acceptance of the Covenant Lutheran Church into membership of the American Lutheran Church, dated 1976. The second one is about the long-awaited opening of the Trinity Lutheran Church in 1994.

M

M & M Trucking This file has a news article about the M & M Trucking Co. and its operation in Wheatland in 1939.

M Bar Ranch This file contains a two-page history of the M Bar Ranch written by Duncan Grant. See Grant.

MacCumber This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the MacCumber/McCumber baby who died near Glendo, no date given.

Magnenat This file contains articles about Arizola Magnenat and her work at the local paper plus a tribute to her when she died from cancer in 1982. Also present is the obituary of her daughter, Dianna C. Magnenat (1956-1977).

Mahoney This file contains a tribute about Lena Mahoney written by Lura Blunck plus the obituary of Lena Mahoney (1880-1971). See Dwyer.

Maloney This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form of William Maloney, aka Jerry Maloney, who died in 1884, information taken from coroner's inquest.

Mantle This one is an article from 2000 about the BLM's adopt-a-wild-horse program and the Mantle Ranch near Wheatland.

Maps This file contains the following three sub-files: 1) a series of maps showing historic locations, trails, and landmarks; 2) a series of maps from over the years devoted to travel, recreation, and advertising; 3) more than a dozen topographic maps of the area.

Marshall This file contains photos and obituaries of members of the Marshall family. Included are Harry (1885-1957), Mary E. (1883-1949), Alvis M. (1913-1990), Margaret F. (1914-2004), Chester P. (1908-1995), and Doris L. Marshall (1920-2013).

Martfeld This file contains a paper called "Homesteading Days" by Ella Martfeld who homesteaded in Chugwater during the period 1910-1912. See Iowa Flats, Chugwater.

- Martin** This file contains information about the George S. Martin family. Included are a number of documents including receipts, letters, invoices, and insurance papers. Also present is the transcript of Catherine Martin's interview on the "Cattle Call" program from 1971. Here, too, are the obituaries of George S. (1873-1961) and Catherine F. Martin (1876-1982). See Galligar, Rost, Miller.
- Martin's Cove** This file contains a series of articles about the controversy of selling Martin's Cove in Utah to the Mormon Church, dated 1997-2002. See Mormon Trail.
- Mason** This file contains copies of photos of the Mason house. Also present are the obituaries of J. R. Mason (1859-1932) plus those of Charles. R. (1880-1937) and Lillie L. Mason (1879-1919). See Gray.
- Matz** This one contains the transcript of the interview "Missiles in Platte County" from Clinton Matz, dated 1990. See Missile Interviews.
- May** This file has three parts about the May family. The first one contains a series of photos and an article about the agricultural operation of Woodrow May. The transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Woody and Glyda May from 1970 comes next. Then there is the transcript of "Growing Up in Wyoming" from Glyda May (1920-2017), dated 1994, plus her obituary. Also present are the obituaries of Mary T. (1882-1966), Woodrow (1913-1976), and Glyda M. May (1920-2017).
- Maxwell** This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Jessie Maxwell who died and was buried northeast of Chugwater in about 1874. See Kelly.
- McAuley** This file contains the funeral program plus the obituary of Edgar A. McAuley (1891-1989).
- McCurdy** This file contains a photo of the McCurdy family plus the obituary of Jessie A. McCurdy (1903-1929).
- McDermott** This file contains a biographical sketch of Bridget Moran McDermott written by Mabel McDermott in 1971. Also present is the "Oral History of Platte County" transcript from Bridget M. and Fred M. McDermott from 1973.
- McDonald** This file contains several pieces of information about the McDonald family from Chugwater. Included is a National Register of Historic Places Inventory Nomination form for the McDonald Ranch, a life history of Ruth McDonald, a 2001 article about the McDonald Ranch, the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the McDonald quadruplets who died shortly after birth in 1924, and the obituaries of Donald (1843-1925), Jane C. (1848-1927), and Robert D. McDonald (1885-1921). See Braunschweig, Diamond Ranch.
- McFarlane** This file contains an extensive history of the 14 Ranch, numerous photos of the McFarlane family, a history with photos of the McFarlane family, letters from family members, and the obituary of Jenet G. (1819-1914) and David McFarlane, Sr. (1818-1895). Also present is the obituary of Barbara E. Billingsley (1948-2015).

McGill	This file contains the “Cattle Call” transcript of the interview with Agnes Turney and Mary Johnston. Also present are the obituaries of Thomas A. McGill (1877-1966), Mary McGill Johnston (1908-1993), Agnes McGill Turney (1910-1997), Owen D. McGill (1917-2015), and Jo Ann (Jodie) Wright (1936-2021). See Kite, Dodge.
McGuire	This file contains the transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview from Pat McGuire of the Muleshoe Ranch, dated 1970. Also present is the obituary of Patrick J. McGuire (1903-1983). See Muleshoe Ranch.
McKnoph	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory of Max McKnoph who was killed by Indians in 1877 west of Fort Laramie.
McLeod	This file contains the “Cattle Call” transcript for the interview with Mrs. Ralph McLeod, dated 1971.
McQuisten	This file contains a brief autobiographical sketch of Janice McQuisten plus the transcript from her “Cattle Call” interview, dated 1971. Also present are the obituaries for James R. McQuisten (1909-1988), Mary P. McQuisten (1918-1996), and Jack John George McQuisten (1937-2016).
Medicine Bow	This file contains photos, travel guides, and articles about the Medicine Bow National Forest.
Memmer	This file contains a photo of Robert B. Memmer (1899-1978) plus his obituary. Also present is the transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview from Franzel Memmer (1892-1979), dated 1972, a newspaper article about his writing, a book containing much of his verse, and his obituary.
Merbach	This file contains an article about Herb Merbach (1917-2010) and his work for Wheatland REA plus his obituary. Also present is a photo of the Blackbird Inn once owned by the Merbach family. The obituary of John F. Merbach, Sr. (1878-1976), long-time Chief of Police for Wheatland, is available, too. See Wheatland REA, Peace Officers.
Mercury Project	This file contains two magazines and a newspaper from the time of the Mercury Project to outer space, 1961-1962.
Methodist Church	This file contains photos, histories, and memorabilia from the Methodist Church which was established in 1894. The most recent photos are drawings of proposed changes to the church front including a new message board. Also here is a 2013 article about Skip Perry and his retirement. See Klaseen.

- Military** This file contains news articles from the various wars dating back to 1918. Also present are photos and military textbook once belonging to Loring Baker. Here too is a brief history of the 141st Tank Battalion plus drawings and photos of insignias for that unit. Also present is a book, *The United States Military in Wyoming: 1920-1989 (End of the Cold War)* published by the Air Force. See Baker, Veterans, Alley, Wheatland American Legion.
- Milstead** This file contains news articles about former mayor and station agent J. B. Milstead (1891-1969) plus a newspaper account of his death.
- Miller** This file has numerous sub-files. One contains notes from an interview of Ollie May Miller from Guernsey, dated 1961. The next one is the transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview with Edna Miller from 1971. The third one contains photos and news articles about the D. Miller and Son store from the early days of Wheatland. The fourth one contains articles from Ruth Miller about “School in a Tent” from 1907. The fifth one contains the “Cattle Call” transcripts from Ruth and Mick Miller from 1970. Also present is memorabilia from the Miller Ranch including the translation of a Japanese documentary about ranching in Wyoming from 1972. An autobiographical sketch of Ruth Miller is here, too. The next one contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory forms for a man named Miller who killed Layfayette Tate in 1852 and was hanged. The other set of these forms are for the Miller children who died between 1898 and 1913 and Charles C. Sylvester who died in 1984. Finally, included are the obituaries of Gus (1882-1965) and Ruth B. Miller (1898-1994). See Sylvester, Tate.
- Mills** This file contains photos and obituaries of William Henry (1862-1945) and Francis E. Mills (1860-1925) plus notes about their families. The next piece contains photos and the obituaries of Luther C. (1887-1963) and Louie L. Mills (1888-1977). The third piece contains a photo, a homestead proof document, and the obituary of S. R. Mills (1892-1988).
- Min** This file contains a news article about Jin and Tok Min, local business owners, dated 2004.
- Mining** This file contains two newspaper features about mining in Wyoming from 1986. See Geology, Sunrise.
- Missiles** This file contains a graduate thesis about missiles in Platte County by Brandon Case from 1992. It also has three histories about SAC and missiles in the state. Next is an environmental impact statement about the Minuteman silos, dated 1991. Also here is a 2020 report for the former Atlas “E” Missile Site 5 near Chugwater prepared by the Army Corps of Engineers. Finally, there are numerous news articles about the missile program in the country and specifically concerning its impact on Wyoming. See Missile Interviews.

Missile Interviews	Missile interviews contain copies of each of the interviews done for the “Missiles in Platte County” project. They are placed here in alphabetical order but are also placed individually under each person’s name throughout the Vertical File. See Missiles.
Mitchell	This file contains numerous photos, histories, and articles about the George R. Mitchell family. Also included are copies of ledger/journal sheets from the HR Ranch dated in the 1880s. Present as well are obituaries of George R. (1900-1980), Gladys T. (1904-1987), Doris H. (1935-1999), George Robert Mitchell, Jr. (1930-2007), Ruth Mitchell Fancher (1895-1966), Margaret Moir Fancher (1925-1939), Barbara Mitchell Roff (1926-2015), and James Daniel “Jim” Roff (1923-2018). Here too is a news article about the hit-and-run that caused the death of Miles Mitchell (1963-1982) in July of 1982 along with his obituary. Also present is information about Jean and Wade Mitchell plus a “Growing Up in Wyoming” interview with Jeannie Mitchell plus a cd rom 2016 presentation to the Platte County Historical Society entitled “Mitchell Ranch History” presented by Jeannie and Wade Mitchell. See HR Ranch, Uva, Wilson, Fish, and Platte County Historical Society.
Montoya	This file contains the transcript and notes of the interview “Growing Up in Wyoming” from Mary Lou Montoya, dated 1994.
Moran	This file contains notes, histories, and photos of the Moran family that settled in the Glendo area beginning in 1884.
Moore	This file contains photos of Tom and Charlie Moore plus the obituaries of Samuel A. (1871-1911) and Charles T. Moore (1884-1951). Also present is an article from Wyoming’s Pioneer Ranches about the Thomas N. Moore Homestead not dated. See Kafka.
Mormon Trail	This file has three parts. The first one contains articles, pictures, and travel brochures about the Mormon Trail. The second one contains a variety of government publications about the Mormon Trail and especially its 150-year anniversary celebration. The third one contains a series of articles from the <i>Star-Tribune</i> about the retracing of the Mormon Trail during 1997, its 150 th anniversary. See Martin’s Cove.
Morris	This file contains a photo and the obituary of D. M. Morris, long-time foreman for the Swan Land and Cattle Co., who died in 1936. Also present is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for George Morris who died near Cottonwood Creek in 1850.
Moses	This file contains notes and the transcript from the “Oral History of Platte County” interview with Harry G. (1880-1966) and Clara A. Moses (1883-1978) from 1972. Also present are their obituaries. See Bettelyoun.

Morrison	This file has two sub-files. The first one contains information about the Ferris Morrison murder/suicide from 2002. Also included are the obituaries of Samuel F. (1941-2002) and Kathryn E. Morrison (1948-2002). The second one is about Coll Morrison and his wife, Esther. Also included are the obituaries of Mr. Morrison (1856-1938) and his wife (1863-1946). There are negatives of photos taken of the couple in 1936, too.
Motocross	This file contains several news stories about the local Motocross Association and its court battles with neighbors from 2010.
Mowrey	This file contains the transcript of “Oral History of Platte County” from Henry Mowrey, dated 1973. Also present are notes from interviews with Henry and Mary Mowrey about the early days in Glendo, again dated 1973.
Mudd	This file contains information about the Mudd family. The first piece is a transcript of the “Cattle Call” interview with Mr. and Mrs. Don Mudd from 1972. Also present are the obituaries of Henry (1857-1933), Kathryn B. (1857-1933) Mudd, Donald L. (1896-1979) and Nona K. Mudd (1890-1976). See Wyoming Development Co., Dodge, McGill.
Muleshoe Ranch	This file contains notes on the Muleshoe Ranch from Pat McGuire plus his interview from the “Cattle Call” program in 1971. See McGuire.
Mullen	This file tells about the Mullen family. Present are family histories of Mike and Sarah Donnelly Mullen, John and Mary Mullen Wilkinson, and John and Jane Mullen Bradley. Also present is the transcript of the “Cattle Call” program from Patricia Erickson, dated 1971. The following obituaries are available, too: Patricia E. (1916-1995) and Clifton W. Erickson (1908-1982); Jane Mullen Bradley (1842-1905) and John P. Bradley (1876-1949); Mary Mullen (1858-1937) and John Wilkinson (1852-1929) and John Wilkinson (1897-1972); Patrick J. (1881-1957) and Mary A. Mullen (1887-1970); Joseph M. (1917-1983) and Delores R. Mullen (1921-1969); Hugh I. Mullen (1920-1981).
Mullin	This file contains a variety of notes on the Mullin family. Present are family histories of John and Julia Murray Mullin, Patrick and Catherine Lynn Mullin, and Michael Francis Mullin. Also present is the transcript of “Oral History of Platte County” from John and Julie Mullin, dated 1972 and a transcript from the same series from Mrs. M. F. Mullin. Also present are the following obituaries: John J. Mullin (1869-1942); George P. Mullin (1901-1933); Charles Mullin (1902-1965); and Jerry T. (1928-1978) and Harriett B. Mullin (1927-2010). There is a photo of Pat Mullin here, too.
Munger	This file contains articles about Wheatland High School graduate Rhonda Munger’s high school and college sports career.

Myers This is a news article about former Platte County librarian, Patty Myers, taking over the Campbell County Public Library, dated 2004.

Mylet This file has three parts. The first one is about John and Kathryn Mylet. There is a transcript from the “Cattle Call” program, dated 1970, notes about the Mylet family, and the obituaries of John C. (1905-1975) and Kathryn Mylet (1904-1988). Also here are photos and a newspaper account of the death of Larry Mylet and his two sons from carbon monoxide poisoning in 1964. Finally, there is the transcript of the “Cattle Call” program from Tim and Shelia Mylet, dated 1970.

N

National Elk This file contains two articles by Jane Mathisen about the National Elk Refuge, dated March 2000.

Natrona County This file contains photos, news articles, clippings, brochures, and papers about Natrona County. See Post Office.

Nash This one is the transcript of “Oral History in Platte County” from Mrs. Della Nash, dated 1972.

Natwick This file contains a packet of poems written by Louise E. Natwick plus the obituaries of Oscar O. (1884-1950), Louise E. (1888-1979) and Sarah C. Natwick (1919-1927).

Nelson This file contains photos of the Sven J. Nelson family. Also present are the following obituaries: Sven J. (1852-1938) and Bridget C. Nelson (1852-1934); Charles H. Nelson (1883-1970); Edward A. Nelson (1893-1942). Next, there is a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for T. Nelson who died between Cottonwood and Horseshoe Creeks in June of 1850. Finally, there is a 2013 feature article about WHS graduate Renee Nelson Cherbotarev and her work throughout the world as a missionary.

Newell This file contains the transcript of “Oral History in Platte County” from Guy Newell, Sr., dated 1973.

Newkirk This file contains the recollections of Robert Newkirk’s early days in Wyoming. Also present are the following obituaries: John (1863-1918) and Cora A. Newkirk (1871-1951); Andrew L. (1869-1944) and Sarah E. Newkirk (1875-1958); Robert W. (1898-1981) and Orpha Newkirk (1907-1970); and Gladys Wagner-Newkirk (1914-1998).

- Newspaper X-Ref.** This file contains two documents that cross-reference events and obituaries to the *Wheatland Times* beginning in 1928 and concluding in 1943.
- Newspapers** This file contains old newspapers from the area dated from 1899-1905. See *The Wheatland World*.
- Nickell** This file contains copies of Certificates of Appropriation from the state to Kels Nickell, dated 1892. See Tom Horn.
- 9-11** This file contains two special editions of the *Tribune-Eagle* surrounding the tragedy of September 11, 2001.
- Niobrara County** This file contains several articles about the Lusk area and the Legend of the Rawhide associated with it.
- Niobrara Shale** This file contains numerous articles, clippings, and photos about the Niobrara shale boom in southeastern Wyoming.
- Nixson** This file contains an article from 1976 about Mary Alice Nixson and her work with Job's Daughters. Also present is a magazine which features Jack Nixson (1923-2012) and his work with the Cheyenne Childhood Language Clinic along with his obituary. Also present are the obituaries of Glen (1901-1985) and Anna L. Nixson (1905-1990) plus the one for Mary Alice Nixson (1936-1990).
- Noyce** This file contains notes and the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Irvin Noyce, dated 1973. Also present is a photo of Mr. Noyce plus two articles about Noyce's Friendly Shop. Present, too, are the obituaries of Irvin (1888-1978) and Minnie E. Noyce (1892-1985).
- Nylander** This file contains a feature article about Effie Nylander from 1978 plus the obituaries of Jonas M. (1866-1949) and Effie M. Nylander (1880-1978). See Peppers.

O

- O'Connor** This file contains price lists and contact information for O'Connor Brothers Saddles and Silver located in Chugwater.
- Old Grads** This section has numerous files in it. The files are divided by decades and contain information about the annual events of the Old Grads group in Wheatland. Each file has clippings, brochures, and photos of events as they are staged each year. All totaled, there are eight separate files housed here.

Olympic Torch	This file contains news accounts of the Olympic Torch as it passed through Wheatland in January of 2002 on its way to the Salt Lake Winter Games.
Oregon Trail	This file contains first-hand accounts, histories, articles, brochures, and photos about the Oregon Trail especially as it passed through this area. See Guernsey, Wyoming History.
Otto	This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Carlos F. Otto who died elsewhere in 2003, but whose cremains were scattered near Laramie Peak.
Overland Trail	This file contains a book and two articles about the Overland Trail. Also present is an itinerary of the Wyoming State Historical Society's trek along the trail in 1999. See Wyoming History.

P

Paige	This file contains the obituaries of C. A. (1882-1924) and Electra D. Paige (1893-1974). Mr. Paige was prosecuting attorney at the time of his death.
Page	This file contains two sub-files. The first one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for W. Page who died near Cottonwood Creek in 1852. See Wood. The second one is for Legrand T. Page (1911-1998) and his wife Dorothy R. (1912-2010) plus obituaries. The obituary of their son, James B. Page (1949-2018), is here, too. Also present is a photo of their home. See Wheatland Irrigation District (WID), Agriculture, Robinson.
Palace Livery	This file contains several photos, dated 1902-03, of the Palace Livery Stables owned by Henry Hodgin.
Palmer	This file has several items about the Palmer family. Numerous photos appear here along with the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program for Rose and Bill Palmer. Also Bill and Rose each have a transcript from interviews for "Oral History of Platte County" present. Obituaries for Will I. (1889-1981) and Rose B. Palmer (1900-1981) are filed here, too.
Paradise	This file contains a photo of Todd Paradise plus the obituaries of C. J. "Todd" (1903-1982) and Lorene O. Paradise (1906-1992).
Parks	This file contains two photos showing the building of the rock wall in Lewis Park during the 1930s plus an evaluation of Wheatland area parks written by Stephen Barnes in 1976.

- Pauli** This file contains three obituaries. The first one is for George W. Pauli (1913-1974). The next one is for his wife, Pauline H. Pauli (1915-1978). Also here is the obituary for Jane E. Pauli (1949-1998).
- Peace Officers** This file contains a chronological listing of Wheatland peace officers beginning in 1906 and concluding in 1988. A later list contains information since 1988, but not all dates are included.
- Peacekeeper** This file contains an article about the Peacekeeper missiles, dated 2005.
- Pearcy** This file contains an extensive file on the life of Herbert Pearcy. Mr. Pearcy was the field man for the Great Western Sugar Company, and many of the documents about the company came from his home long after his death in 1988. This file contains all types of personal documents and correspondence detailing his life from when he was in college until after his retirement in 1974. A review of this file is a microcosm of life in Wheatland from the 1930's through the 1980's. Also included are the obituaries of Herbert H. (1909-1988), Helen E. (1915-2006), and Charles Pearcy (1936-2014). An additional box of material is stored in a box next to the vertical file. See Great Western.
- Peppers** This file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Mrs. Bill Peppers, dated 1972. Also present are the obituaries of William O. (1900-1990) and Viola C. Peppers (1906-2002). See Dwyer, Pepperville.
- Pepperville** This file contains an article and a photo of Pepperville, Wyoming. See Peppers, Dwyer.
- Peters** This file contains a 1966 article written by Leora Peters. A separate file contains many of her columns for the local paper entitled "Reminisce with Leora Peters." Also present are the obituaries of John H. (1887-1947) and Leora S. Peters (1893-1968). See Artist, Wheatland History.
- Peterson** This file contains a news account of the investigation into the murder of Larry Peterson who was killed in 1999.

Phifer	This file contains multiple parts pertaining to the Phifer family. The first one deals with the Wheatland Hospital founded by Dr. Fred Phifer. Included are photos, news articles, and booklets about the institution. The second file contains news articles and obituaries of four Phifer family members who died in the Memorial Day flood of 1935. Noted in the obituaries are Dr. Fred W. (1876-1935), Margaret S. (1880-1935), Fred W., II (1906-1935) and Margarete E. Phifer (1906? -1935). The third section here is a tribute written by Gene Marker for John K. Phifer (1910-1958) plus Mr. Phifer's obituary. The fourth piece is a news article about Captain Tom Phifer being awarded the Distinguished Flying Cross for his heroics in South Vietnam in 1967. The next piece is a news article with photos about the death of Mary Phifer (1929-1970) in an auto accident. There is also a transcript of the "Cattle Call" program about the early history of the Phifer family dating back to the 1600s in Switzerland. Finally, available is the obituary of Fred W. Phifer, III (1929-2010). See Wheatland Hospital, Airport.
Phillips	This file contains two sub-files. The first one is about Hattie Phillips and contains a paper written by Dr. Paul W. Emerson that was presented to historical society meeting in Cheyenne in the spring of 1962. The second one contains two newspaper accounts of the famous ride of John "Portugee" Phillips in December of 1866. A photo of his home is also included.
Place Names	This file contains several articles that describe the origin of common place names in the county such as Morton's Pass, Spanish Diggings, or Wheeler Bridge. See Hartville, Sybille.
Planning	This group of files contains a series of planning documents for both the town and the county dated back as far as 1974. The documents deal with zoning, recreation, economic feasibility, infrastructure up-grades, and the like and may be of some historical interest.
Plat of Platte Co.	This file contains a formal plat of the county, including landowner names, at the time of the Wyoming Centennial, 1990.
P. C. Chamber	This file contains a membership handbook and other promotional materials for the Platte County Chamber of Commerce.
Platte Co. Des.	This file contains directories, inventories, historical data, maps, travel guides, promotional brochures, news articles, and feature stories that provide a description of Platte County. See Place Names.
Platte Co. Court.	This file contains numerous photos of the Platte County Courthouse and plus much information about the re-dedication of the Veterans' Memorial Monument and a photo of <i>The Irrigator</i> , too. Also here are two articles about the Platte County Courthouse's designation as a historic site on the National Register of Historic Places. See Jensen.

- PCED** This file contains newsletters, brochures, reports and membership information about Platte County Economic Development, formerly the Wheatland Area Development Corporation. Also present is a 2014 article about the newest director for the organization, Daphanie Taylor.
- Platte Co. Ext.** This file includes the Golden Anniversary program for the Platte County Extension Homemakers Council, dated 1982. Also present are articles and scripts about the Platte County Heritage Project which the Council undertook to produce the Heritage book.
- Platte Co. Ext. Off.** This file contains a series of news articles, photos, and brochures about the Platte County Extension Office and its role in the county's agricultural endeavors.
- Platte Co. Fair** This section contains five files pertaining to the Platte County Fair and Rodeo. Included are programs, fair books, photos, newspaper accounts, and other memorabilia about the biggest annual event in the county.
- Platte Co. Gov't.** This file has several news articles about Platte County government and its attempts to settle an on-going tax dispute with Missouri Basin Power Project in the late 1990s. Also present is a listing of county officials throughout the history of the county used for the Heritage Project. Finally, there are two articles about the dispute with the local paper over publishing salaries of town employees, dated 1980.
- Platte Co. History** This file contains photos, histories, newspapers, magazines, Internet articles, directories, Centennial radio minutes, and other memorabilia dating back to the beginning of Platte County in 1911 and before. Also present is a notebook compiled by Ruby Preuit that helped create the Heritage Project and the Heritage book. The notebook contains extensive information on the history of Platte County.
- Platte Co. Hist. Soc.** This file contains an article about the Platte County Historical Society, a set of scripts for radio spots, "Frontier Moments," done by the Oregon Trail Bank and nominated for an award from the state historical society in 2003, and three "Heart and Soul Oral History Project" transcriptions from Ova Shockley, Peter Zovi, and Mary Kay Schwope. Also present is a file entitled "Ghost Walk" and contains information about fund raisers for the historical society from past years. Here too is a 2013 news article about the 60th anniversary of the founding of the Wyoming State Historical Society. The last piece is a 2015 article regarding the re-interment of 3 pioneer bodies near Glendo under the direction of Patsy Parkin of the PCHS.
- PCPL** This file contains photos, news articles, newsletters, and handouts about the Platte County Public Library. Also present are the instruction manuals for the electrical system and the HVAC systems. A list of all library members over the years and years served is also available. See drawer 20 for slides prepared by library about Wheatland and for the Memorial Book containing information about different memorial bequests to the library. More library history is housed in the archive room.

PCRD	This file contains work manuals and newsletters from the Platte County Resource District.
Platte Co. Weed	This file contains news articles about the work of the Platte County Weed and Pest District. Included here is a news article about the naming the district's new office building after its former supervisor Jim Cotterman (1970-2015). His obituary is also present.
Platte Pipe Line	This file contains a document and route map for the Platte Pipe Line Co. of Kansas City, Mo., dated 1957.
Poling	This file contains feature articles about local resident Henry Poling overcoming a serious spinal injury. Also present is the obituary of Henry R. Poling (1930-1977).
Pony Express	This file contains maps, news articles, and Internet articles about the Pony Express and the re-enactments of the Pony Express ride over the years.
Population	This file contains reports on population projections during the construction phase of the Laramie River Station. Also present is a note about the county's population dating back each decade until the 1920s.
Post	This file contains photos and biographical information about Moreton E. Post, an early settler of Wyoming and an original investor in the Wyoming Development Co.
Post Offices	This file contains numerous photos, letters, directories, hand-written recollections, maps, and data about rural post offices and carriers in Wyoming. Also present is a history compiled by Joe Whitmore in 1973 about Post Offices in Wyoming. There appear to be different versions of this history, and several copies are present.
Preuit	This file contains several parts from the work of long-time librarian, Ruby Preuit. There is one file that contains much written work in both fiction and non-fiction formats. Also present in this file are news articles and clippings plus photos of her work as county librarian. There are two files of personal papers, mostly dated from the World War II era, that deal with her family's agricultural pursuits. There is a file containing at least a dozen photos of family members often in agricultural pursuits. A newspaper clipping of Carl Preuit in a photo ad is here. Present too are the obituaries of Carl (1909-2001) Ruby (1911-1999) and Leo Preuit (1951-2016). Finally, the file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Bev Preuit, dated 1970. See Wyoming State Library, Platte County Public Library.
Price	This file contains interview notes from the Wyoming State Historical Department of Burwell R. (John) Price of Guernsey, dated 1961.

POW Camps This file contains two documents. The first one is a scholarly journal from 1979 about German prisoner of war camps in Wyoming, including Wheatland. The second one is a magazine article, dated 1997, by Cynthia Vannoy-Rhoades about a German POW camp in Clearmont, Wyoming. A review of the book, *World War II POW Camps in Wyoming* by Cheryl O'Brien will give more details about the camp at the Fairgrounds in Wheatland. See World War II, Wyoming History.

Prosser This file contains notes about and the transcript from the “Cattle Call” program for Alden and Sherilyn Prosser, dated 1970.

Pulliman This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for a baby whose last name was Pulliman along with her aunt. They were killed by Indians near Cottonwood Creek in 1868. See Horseshoe Station.

Purcell This file contains a photo of Roy B. Purcell (1893-1961) plus his obituary and that of his wife, Blanche (1894-1978). Also available are the obituaries of Don K. (1921-1991) and Clara H. Purcell (1921-1999).

R

Ragan This file contains a tribute to Tep Ragan (1860-1944) who ranched in the Guernsey and Cassa areas. Also present are the interview notes from the Wyoming State Historical Department for Walter E. (1882-1973) and Bernice K. Ragan (1879-1959). The notes are dated 1958 and 1961. This couple's obituaries are present, too.

Railroad This file contains maps, photos, historical research, short histories, and a planning document relating to the early days of railroading in the area and the importance rail transportation played in settling this county. Also present are two conductor's registries from 1898 and 1904 plus a scrapbook with all sorts of articles about railroading and railroad personnel. Much of the material dates from the 1920s, but the dates range from 1913-1959. A newer piece, dated in 2014 deals with the plan to phase out old rail tank cars for safety reasons because of the oil boom in North Dakota. See Wyoming History, Wheatland Railroad Depot.

Raleigh This file contains the obituary of William J. Raleigh (1886-1864). See Iowa Flats.

Ranches This file contains three papers. The first is from the “Tenth Annual Old Time Ranch Tour” from 1960. The second is a paper written about the same time by Lael Wilhelm Good about ranches in the area. The third comes from Rheba Massey, dated 1992, and is entitled “Ranching Context.” Finally, there are documents and a CD all related to the Ranch Tour from 2011.

Rappuhn This file contains a letter requesting information on Frances M. Rappuhn (1894-1972) plus her obituary.

Red Cross	This file contains a series of sub-files from the World War I era. Each file is labeled with a sub-chapter of the Platte County Red Cross; e.g. Lakeview, Bordeaux, Cassa, etc. and tells of activities of the chapter. Also there is one news article from 1940 about the local Red Cross chapter.
Reel	This file contains two sub-files. The first one is about Heck Reel and the burning of his wagon train in 1876 prepared by Eddie Foy, Sr. of Glendo. The second one is a magazine article from 2007 about Estelle Reel, a Superintendent of Public Instruction in Wyoming and National Superintendent of Indian Schools during the late 1890s and early 1900s. See Wyoming History.
Register Cliff	This file contains handouts, news articles, histories, Internet articles, and the National Register of Historic Inventory Nomination from for Register Cliff near Guernsey. See Guernsey.
Reyes	This file contains a news article from 2008 about the University of Wyoming honoring local rancher, Juan Reyes.
Rhinehart	This file contains a family history of Clark A. Rhinehart (1897-1945) and Hazel M. Rhinehart (1899-1999). There obituaries are present along with one from George A. Rhinehart (1925-1951).
Rigdon	This file contains photos of the Rigdon home on 9 th Street. Also present are the following obituaries: Dr. David B. (1848-1940), Mary E. (1853-1912), Charles L. (1876-1937), James A. (1880-1899), and John T. (1878-1901) Rigdon. See Crater, Festo, Gray.
Riggle	This file contains an 8-part retrospective on the Tricky Riggle murder case from March of 1953. The articles were prepared in 2007. See Akerblade, Sherard.
Reitz	This file contains two papers prepared by Minnie Reitz from 1968. One is called "Dad," and the other is called "Albany County." Also present are the obituaries of Catherine (1844-1920), Charles F. (1868-1948), Minnie A. (1875-1950), Philip E. (1904-1991) and Francel L. Reitz (1921-2005). Here too is the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Phil and Francel Reitz, dated 1972.
Riley	This file contains the transcript from the "Cattle Call" interview with Dick and Barbara Riley, dated 1972. Also present are the following obituaries: Aldolphus D. (1871-1957), Martha B. (1882-1954), Richard D. (1917-2008) and Barbara F. Riley (1922-1992).
Rivers	This file contains a book published by the Wyoming Game and Fish Department in 1944 called <i>Wyoming Stream Names</i> . Also present is an article from 2000 about flushing debris along the North Platte River.
Roach	This file contains a 4-page letter from Nellie Roach about her family written in 1964.

- Roath** This file contains a family history of the William Roath family written by C. W. Roath. Also present are obituaries for Arthur J. (1866-1950), Lena S. (1879-1925), and Leonard A. Roath (1902-1951).
- Roberts** This file contains three sub-files. The first one contains a series of articles by U. W. professor Dr. Phil Roberts about interesting features of Wyoming's past. The second one is a short family history of John Henry Roberts (1857-1950), written by Elizabeth Dolan Razor. The third one is a magazine article "The Day Doug Roberts Shot Captain Jackson." The incident took place near Glendo in 1921. See Wyoming History, Platte County History.
- Robinson** This file contains a short family history of Roswell and Eliza Robinson. Also present is a news article about Maxine Robinson, a master teacher. Also present are the following obituaries: Eliza A. (1849-1934), Roswell D. (1849-1911), Howard A. (1883-1957), Elizabeth M. (1886-1965), Frank D. (1914-1982), and Maxine Robinson (1911-2007). See Page.
- Rock Creek** This file contains copies of a paper written by Olive Kafka about Rock Creek, circa 1968. See Kafka, Garrett.
- Rock Lake** This file contains a 1968 news article about the opening of the Rock Lake Recreation Area.
- Rock Plant** This file contains two pieces of information about the proposed rock crushing plant north of Oak Street that was denied a permit in January of 2014. See Marble Quarry photos.
- Rollins** This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Lucinda Rollins who died in 1849 near Guernsey.
- Romig** This file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview from Tess Romig, dated 1971. Also present is a paper from Mrs. Romig about early homesteading days in the area. Present also are the obituaries of Tessie (1892-1989) and Earl N. Romig (1890-1962). Also present are the obituaries of Roger M. (1915-1983) and Evelyn Romig (1916-1988).
- Rosentreter** This file has 3 parts. The first one contains news articles about Gus Rosentreter and his family. Also included are the obituaries of Gustav W. (1874-1968), Julia L. (1876-1902), and Iva A. Rosentreter (1879-1957). The second part contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Laurence Rosentreter plus the obituaries of Laurence A. (1908-1999), Marie G. (1908-1966), and Floyd A. Rosentreter (1905-1971). The next part is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Ernest E. Rosentreter who died in 1907 near Wheatland. See Swanson.
- Ross** This file contains a letter from Beverly Mauer requesting information about Avery Ross who died in 1934 plus the news article covering her death. The second piece is a 2003 news article about the author Karen Ross who made a presentation about her work at the Senior Center in Guernsey. The third piece contains an article about Nellie Tayloe Ross, the first woman governor in history.

- Rost** This file contains a manuscript from 1979 by Mildred Kenney Rost called "Wyoming's Yesterdays....December Roses." Also present are numerous letters between Mrs. Rost and the library plus some photos. See Kenney, Galligar, Martin.
- Rouston** This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Johnny Rouston who died in 1878.
- Rumsey** This file contains a picture of Rumsey Transfer and Storage plus the obituaries of Harold I. (1898-1938) and Frank Rumsey (1907-1982).
- Ruse** This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Sylvester Ruse who died in 1878 near Chugwater. See Burrell.
- Rutherford** This file has two parts. The first part is a reminiscence written by J. A. Shaw about Joe Rutherford and his family. Also present are the obituaries of Joseph, Sr. (1869-1951), Joseph, Jr. (1910-1926), and Nannie Rutherford (1869-1930). Also present in the file are numerous photos of the Harry Rutherford family plus the obituaries of Harry T. (1877-1948), Lillian J. (1885-1968), and Earl H. (1910-1992), and Gayle O. Rutherford (1959-2014). See Dwyer.
- Ryan** This file contains a manuscript written by Barb Costopoulos about John "Posey" Ryan and the murder he committed in 1909. Also present is a 1929 news article announcing his death. The second part contains a photo plus obituaries of Mary V. "Vi" (1906-1996) and E. L. "Eddie" Ryan (1905-1989).

S

- Scanlon** This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mike Scanlon who was buried in the Old Horseshoe Creek Cemetery in the 1880s. This is near Glendo.
- Schamel** This file contains the obituary of Evelyn M. Schamel (1919-2002).
- Schirmer** This file contains the obituary of Charles F. Schirmer (1918-1996).
- Sarbaugh** This file contains a photo of the Sarbaugh place near Wheatland plus the obituaries of Amos (1856-1911), Ida S. (1863-1924), and George Sarbaugh (1850-1904).
- Sarah** This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Sarah family (aka Savare, Savaugh, and LeSaver), a number of whom were killed by Indians near Hartville in 1861.

Sanders	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Bob Sanders who died in 1867 on the west side of Sybille Creek near the 2 Bar in the fall of 1867.
Sanborn	This file contains a feature article about Don and Marjorie Sanborn from 1981 about their remarkable flag collection.
Savoy	This file contains a book entitled <i>A New Pilgrimage</i> and is about a pilgrim's journey to the Shrine of the Savoy.
School	This file contains four sub-files. The first one contains numerous records and letters from School District #2 from the World War I era. The second one contains record and letters from School District # 9 from the World War I era. The third one contains magazines about historic Wyoming schools and school houses particularly focusing on country schools. The last one contains directories, magazine articles, histories, photos, and other memorabilia about schools in Wheatland including a digital copy of the annual from 2013.
Schools, Country	This next set of files contains roughly 60 individual files on country schools throughout the county. The files contain photos, histories, and other memorabilia regarding each country school. Examples of names present are Axford, Cozy Hollow, Fairview, Miller, Slater, and so forth. Each file is separate and labeled with the name of the school. Also included in this section are extensive files on the schools in Wheatland, Chugwater, and Glendo. A check of the files will give the best feeling of what is available in each.
Schreyer	This file contains a request for information plus the obituaries of Charles F. (1900-1958) and Maude E. Schreyer (1906-2001).
Schroeder	This file contains the obituaries of Herman D. "Doc" Schroeder (1924-2016), long-time local veterinarian, and his wife, Edith L. Schroeder (1925-2012).
Scott	This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Ann Scott and an unknown woman who died of cholera in 1852 near Fort Laramie.
Scovell	This file contains a photo of the Scovell Harness Shop, dated 1903, plus the obituary of Josie K. Scovell (1856-1911).
Seabren	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Mrs. Seabren (Seebren) who died along the Oregon Trail, probably in Platte County in August of 1844.
Secrest	This file contains photos of L. B. Secrest (1912-1963) plus his obituary and that of his wife, Helene Secrest (1907-1962). Secrest also served for a time as the Mayor of Wheatland.
Seldom Seen Mine	This file contains photos and histories of the Seldom Seen Mine and the claim staked there in 1903.

- Senior Citizens** This file contains by-laws, grant documents, resolutions, and photos about the Senior Citizen Centers in the county.
- Settell** This file contains the transcripts of the “Growing Up in Wyoming” interviews from Gus and Joyce Settell, dated 1994. Next is a 2014 interview with Joyce Settell from the Platte County Historical Society’s “Heart and Soul Oral History Project.” Also present are the obituaries of Harold A. “Gus” Settell (1922-2010) and Marcella “Joyce” Settell (1921-2016). See Platte County Historical Society.
- Seward** This file contains the story of William F. Seward who opened the first hotel in Manville and later lived in Guernsey. News articles about him are also present. He died in 1936.
- Shapley** This file contains a family history of the Shapley family, one of the pioneers of the Palmer Canyon area. See Nylander, Palmer.
- Sharp** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for William H. Sharp who died in June of 1850, probably near Cottonwood Creek.
- Shaw** This file contains a paper entitled “Wyoming Reminiscences” by J. A. Shaw, no date given.
- Shellhart** This file contains the obituary of long-time Wheatland realtor, Charles G. Shellhart (1933-2016).
- Shepard** This file contains two sub-files. The first one contains photos, news articles, and notes about the Shepard family. Also present are the obituaries of Thomas R. (1865-1952), Elmyra J. (1869-1954), Hulda A. (1876-1936), Paten A. (1869-1948), L. A. “Toad” (1915-1984), William W. “Bill” (1935-1998), and Robert F Shepard (1937-2016). The second one contains the *Time* magazine account of the death of Matthew Shepard from 1998.
- Sherard** This file contains the obituaries of Donald N. (1923-2015) and Clara “Jean” W. Sherard (1927-2004). See Riggle.
- Sheridan County** This file contains maps, travel brochures, and articles about Sheridan County.
- Shoemaker** This file contains articles about the scientist, Eugene Shoemaker, who discovered the comet named after him that collided with Jupiter in 1994. He is related to Bob Shoemaker of Wheatland.
- Shockley** This file contains the transcript of the “Heart and Soul Oral History Project” from Shirley and Sumner Shockley. Also present is their photo plus the obituaries of Glenn E. (1910-1997) and Ova Shockley (1916-2014).
- Short** This file contains a photo of M. C. Short plus the obituaries of Rheda W. (1903-1962), M. C. “Mel” (1894-1991), and Vernon C. Short (1928-1999).

Shoshone Tribe	This file contains three documents about the Shoshone Tribe. One comes from the Episcopal Church detailing the church's work on the reservation, dated 1943. The second is a small pamphlet, <i>The Sun Dance</i> , about this ancient Shoshone tradition, dated 1948. The third is a 1994 community profile of the Shoshone Tribe.
Simpson	This file contains a series of articles and biographical information about Senator Alan Simpson.
Siry	This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Pernat Siry who died near Guernsey in 1850. See Dill.
Small	This file contains information about the Small family. There is a short history of the Springfield Ranch, the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program for Gilbert and Eunice Small (no date), an article about Milton Small, plus the obituaries of Herbert M. (1862-1947), Josephine C. (1876-1956), Gilbert W. (1900-1990), and Eunice I. Small (1904-2006).
Slater	This file contains a list of homestead patents, news articles, histories, and photos of the Slater area. See Harvey.
Smith	This file contains four sub-files. The first one contains news articles, letters, and other memorabilia of Nolle Smith, a black man and early Frontier Days participant, who was born in 1888 along Crow Creek and went on to a successful career in the State Department. The second one is a series of news articles about the drowning death of Lane Smith in Glendo Reservoir in 2001. The third one is the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Julia Smith, dated 1972. The last one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Jos. Smith who died in 1850 and is buried near Cottonwood Creek.
Soil Survey	This file contains copies of the USDA's soil surveys from 1926 for the Wheatland area, a newspaper article from the late 1930s about soil surveys in the area, plus the complete Soil Survey from the USDA, dated 1994.
South Pass City	This file contains two new articles about South Pass City, dated 1997 and 1998.
Spevak	This file contains several news articles and a personal history entitled, "WWII Memories" from Edward J. Spevak who was a B-17 bomber pilot during World War II. See Airport, World War II, Strahan.
St. Patrick's	This file contains histories, Internet articles, directories, and photos for St. Patrick's Catholic Church in Wheatland. See Catholic Churches.
Stafford	This file contains an article about former legislator Bill Stafford, the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interviews of Jim Stafford from 1970 and Cliff Stafford from 1971 along with the obituaries of C. J. (1893-1973) and Zazel S. Stafford (1902-1993).

Standard Oil	This file contains a series of photos about the Standard Oil station in Wheatland, no dates given.
Stapleton	This file contains the transcript of the interview “Growing Up in Wyoming” from Mary Alice Stapleton (1930-2015), dated 1994. Her obituary is included, too.
Starr	This file contains a brief note from Judy Starr about her life and that of her husband from the “Cattle Call” program. Also present is a picture of Stan Starr. See Hall.
Steamboat	This file contains two Internet articles about Steamboat, the legendary bucking horse and the animal used as a symbol for the state. Next is a 2006 article by Jarvis Windom entitled “Steamboat, The Horse That Couldn’t Be Ridden.” Also present is a 2014 article written on the 100 th anniversary of the animal’s death.
Stein	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Estella V. Stein who died in 1895 and is buried within the town of Chugwater.
Stokes	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for J. D. Stokes who what shot by accident in 1867 near the site of the present Guernsey Dam.
Strahan	This file contains a 2014 article about 96-year-old veteran William Strahan of Chugwater. He served as a bombing squadron pilot for Carrier Group 11 during World War II. See Spevak, Chugwater, World War II.
Stuart	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for “Fatty” Stuart who was killed by Indians on his way to Ft. Laramie in 1876.
Sturgis	This file contains photos and a biographical sketch of Thomas Sturgis who joined the Wyoming Development Co. in 1884. He was also the secretary for the Wyoming Stockgrowers Association from 1876-1887.
Sublette Co.	This file contains several travel brochures and a map of Sublette County.
Sugar Bowl	This file contains the special issue of the <i>Wyoming State Tribune</i> about Wyoming’s participation in the 1968 Sugar Bowl.
Superior, WY	This file contains a short history of Superior, Wyoming, from its centennial in 2000.

Sunrise, WY	This file contains many photos, new articles, Internet articles, and clippings about Sunrise and the mining operations there. Also present is a yearbook from the school for the 1941-42 school-years. Here too is a CF & I publication from 1945 about new shaft being sunk in Sunrise. There is a 2014 article about local businessman John Voight and his purchase of the entire Sunrise Mine using its tailings to sell for Portland cement. Next, there is a 2015 article about Mr. Voight's project. This is followed by a 2020 article about the archeological work done in Sunrise about Paleo-Indians who used the area 13,000 years ago. Finally, there is a notebook contains a series of photos about the mine and the construction of various buildings on the mine property. See Voight.
Sutherland	This file contains a photo of the Sutherland family from 1897, a news article about long-time sheriff, William I. Sutherland, plus the obituaries of William I. "Bill" (1898-1982) and Hildred K. Sutherland (1905-1999).
Swallow	This file contains the obituaries of Laurence I. (1914-1996) and Syneve B. Swallow (1916-2006).
Swan	This file really has three parts. The first part covers the Swan Land and Cattle Co. and contains papers, new articles, photos, and other memorabilia about it. Also present is the Nation's Register of Historic Places Inventory Nomination for the Swan Land and Cattle Company Headquarters. The next small piece comes from Mary Swan (1902-1984) and is the transcript from her "Cattle Call" interview in 1971. Her obituary and that of her husband, Barnett J. Swan (1885-1965) are included. The third piece is a personal history from Dean G. Swan entitled "Growing up on the Farm and Going Off to War" about the Antelope Gap community, written in 1999. See Clay, Chugwater, Two Bar Ranch, Garrett.
Swanson	This file contains the transcript of the "Cattle Call" interview with Don Swanson from 1970. Also present are the obituaries of Donald J. (1919-1975), Donald G. (1945-1974) Swanson, and Marie E. Swanson Rosentreter (1920-1996). See Rosentreter.
Swearingin	This file contains the transcript of the interview "Missiles in Platte County" from Billy Swearingin, dated 1990. See Missile Interviews.
Sweetwater Co.	This file contains numerous travel brochures and guides, photos, maps, and news articles about Sweetwater County.
Sybille	This file contains a series of historical articles and papers written by Leslie E. Sommer of Cheyenne. The articles discuss a history of the Sybille area, ranching in the area, and much information about the early settlers of the part of the county. Also present is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Sybille Community Cemetery and the two discernible graves at this site. See Testolin.
Sylvester	The file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Charles C. Sylvester who died in 1984 and was buried near the original Miller homestead cabin. See Miller.

T

- Tackitt** This file has a feature story about Amy and Merle Tackitt and their first place entry in the 2006 State Snow Sculpturing Contest.
- Tate** This file contains a Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Layfayette Tate who murdered a man named Miller in 1852 and was hanged. Also present are Depression era photos of the Edwin O. Tate family. See Miller.
- Taxidermists** The file contains a feature article from 2000 profiling local taxidermist Jerry Bowen and his protégée, Angie Kuebel.
- Taylor** This file contains a tribute to Florence Marion Taylor written by Agnes Mullen. Also present is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Love Agnes and Mary Elizabeth Taylor. Love Agnes died in a flood in 1890, and Mary died in infancy in 1894 on Dead Head Creek southwest of Wheatland. See Mullen.
- Telephone** This file contains photos of the original telephone company building in Wheatland. Also present is a “Cattle Call” transcript from Patricia Erickson about the early history of the telephone company in Wheatland. Also is a phone directory of the area from 1959. See Mullen, Wyoming History.
- Television** The file contains several articles about the placement of a microwave station atop Laramie Peak from 1969.
- Testolin** This file contains the transcript of “Growing Up in Wyoming” from Tony Testolin, dated 1994. In addition, there is the Platte County Historical Society’s interview with Nedalyn Testolin (1929-2021) for the “Heart and Soul Oral History Project” dated in 2014. Also present is an article about Nedalyn Dover Testolin and her presentation from the same year to the Platte County Historical Society, “Growing Up on the Sybille.” A copy of her presentation is included as well along with her obituary. See Wilhelm, Dover, Platte County Historical Society, Sybille.
- Teton Co.** This file contains news articles and travel brochures about Teton County and the Jackson Hole area.
- TANO** This file contains photos of There Are No Others Club along with member names from 1903-04.
- Thomas** This file contains three sub-files. The first one contains articles about Senator Craig Thomas (1933-2007) plus his obituary. The second one contains an article written in 1965 about Glendo resident Ferris Thomas. The third piece is the obituary of Julia Thomas (1920-2006).

- Thompson** This file contains photos of the Jasper Thompson home on 12th Street, a photo believed to be Jennie Thompson, and the obituaries of Jasper N. (1849-1930) and Jennie Thompson (1852-1930). Also present is the obituary of long-time Wyoming Secretary of State, Thyra Thompson (1916-2013). See Mullen.
- Thomson** This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for M. Thomson who died along Horseshoe Creek in 1850.
- Tisch** This file contains a photo of the Henry Tisch building on Gilchrist Street plus the obituaries of Edwin A. (1878-1944) and Anna J. Tisch (1879-1949).
- Toft** This file contains a news article from 2000 about a book signing for Candace Boughn Toft, a 1960 graduate of Wheatland High School.
- Tornado** This file contains news articles about the devastating tornado that struck the community in June of 1942. The file also has a report on damages compiled by Frank Whiting, the local manager for Great Western Sugar Co. at the time. See Cochran, Utter, Weather, Great Western.
- Torrey** This file contains the obituary of Wayne W. "Bud" Torrey (1933-2003), long-time brand inspector and justice of the peace in Wheatland. See Mitchell.
- Town Cryer** This file contains two samples of *The Town Cryer* from the 1940s published by J. Ezra Davis.
- Trenholm** This file contains much information on the Trenholm family. There is a file for Virginia Cole Trenholm (1902-1994) containing letters, news articles, reviews, and notes about her work plus her obituary. Her transcript from the "Cattle Call" program, dated 1971, is also present. Her husband's obituary--Robert S. (1897-1966)--is here, too. He was a long-time County Commissioner. Also present are the obituaries of F. H. (1867-1930), Alice W. (1866-1954), Eunice E. (1894-1917), William G. (1910-1982) and Lucille M. Trenholm (1913-1982).
- True** This file contains two pamphlets written by H. A. "Dave" True. They are called *The True Story* and *The Cowboy*, dated 1991 and 1979 respectively.
- Trump** This file contains the transcript from the "Cattle Call" program of Milton Trump and Stella Frederick, dated 1971. See Frederick.
- Turpen** This file contains a photo of the Turpen cabin plus the obituaries of Bryant (1851-1925) and Hattie O. Turpen (1846-1934).
- Twain** This file contains Mark Twain's "The War Prayer." See Preuit.

Two Bar

This file contains old newspaper articles about the Two Bar Ranch. Also present is a brochure about the ranch's cattle, no date given. There is a history of the ranch written by Virginia Wolff from 1971. Finally, there is a paper entitled "The Two Bar Roundup and Famous Roundup Cook," dated 1993. There are also the obituaries of Colin (1848-1933) and Rachel MacDougall (1849-1910) who are referenced in this paper. See Wanamaker, Grant, Post Offices.

U**Unidentified Graves**

This file contains a series of Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory forms collected over the years by the Wyoming State Historical Society for unidentified persons.

Unidentified Photographs

This file contains two sets of unidentified photos. The first contains photographs of individuals, families, or groups of people. The second one contains photos of places and locations in the area. Each photo has a number on the back of it as part of the original indexing process. See Wheatland, Platte County.

United Church

This file contains information about the United Church of Christ. It was first established as Union Congregational Church in 1895 and moved to its current location in 1913. The file contains the program from the Dedication Day of that year along with a newspaper article commemorating its opening. A note in the file indicates the church merged with the Evangelical Reformed Church in 1956 to become the United Church of Christ. Also present in the file are copies of a pamphlet by Virginia Cole Trenholm entitled *Wheatland's First Church* reprinted from the *Annals of Wyoming* in 1957. Furthermore, two news articles are present from the 100 anniversary celebration in 1995. Finally, there is a slender volume entitled Heritage Recipes which honors many of the German delicacies some of which are on display at the Church's annual Polka Palooza each fall. See Trenholm. Please see library staff regarding a digital display of these and many other documents regarding the history of this church.

- U. S. History** This file contains a series of sub-files dealing with American History. The first sub-file contains copies of important documents, letters, and speeches relating to the country and its heritage. The next sub-file, dated 1700-1799, contains a copy of the Declaration of Independence, material on the battles of the Revolutionary War, information about the country's great seal, and a George M. Cohan piece about music in George Washington's time. The next sub-file, dated 1800-1899, contains information about the presidents and their wives through Lincoln, information about the Capitol Building, two pieces about the Civil War, and a piece about the Nez Perce' War of 1877. The next part, dated 1900-1999, contains two publications about fairs and expositions from 1915 and 1933, a Union Pacific publication about Alaska and the Pacific Northwest, several pieces about the Apollo missions, a magazine commemorating the life of Martin Luther King, Jr., and multiple newspaper accounts of the Kennedy assassination including each issue of *The New York Times* from November 23 to November 28, 1963. The last sub-file, date 2000 to the present, focuses mainly on September 11, 2001. There is also a flag certification for an American flag that flew above the Capitol, dated 2003. See Kennedy, 9/11.
- U. W.** The file contains information regarding the University of Wyoming including a history of the school, maps about it, and several brochures about the American Heritage Center. Two articles recount the Black 14 incident from 1968. Also present is information about the speakers' bureau and self-guided tours of the campus. This file also contains three yearbooks published during the 1950s. In addition, the file contains a *Wyoming Roundup* from 2014 that covers many parts of the University including an article about Grace Raymond Hebard, the UW Extension Service, and the UW College of Education. See Wyoming State Library.
- Urquhart** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for William E. Urquhart who died in 1889 on the Coleman property near Cottonwood Creek.
- Utter** This file contains several pieces of information regarding the Utter family. There is genealogical information from the 1982 Utter-Wiegand family reunion; notes about the Wiegand family coat of arms; a family history of Vincent and Selma Utter; photos and notes about the impact the 1942 tornado had on the Utter farm, a paper written by Ward Utter about "Colorado Charley" Utter, a contemporary of Wild Bill Hickok; numerous news articles and clippings about Kevin Utter along with his Wyoming Congressional Award notebook, plus the obituary of Alan L. Utter (1940-1998). See School, Tornado, Cochran.
- Uva** This file contains photos about Uva, Wyoming. See Mitchell.

V

Van Ortwick

The file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Van Ortwick Baby Cemetery which is located north and west of Wheatland along with details directions about how to get there. Also present are the obituaries of George G. (1854-1929) and Penina A. Van Ortwick (1868-1941).

Veterans

This file has three parts. The first are two cd's containing a series of interviews with veterans including local, Clyde Hohnholt, dated 2003. The second is a file about the Veterans Statue in front of the library. The file has photos, news articles, and materials from the dedication on December 7, 2003. The third part is a 2013 news article about William Strahan of Chugwater and his days as a Navy dive bomber during World War II. See Alley, Call, Wheatland American Legion, Jensen.

Virant

This file contains a feature article about Mandy Virant Binning and her success a neurosurgeon.

Voight

This file contains notes from the "Cattle Call" program for Louis and Viola Voight, dated 1970. See Whipple, Sunrise.

Von Forell

This file contains notes and news clippings about the Von Forell family. Also present is the transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Bruce and Shirley Von Forell, dated 1970. Also here is a sales brochure for their annual bull sale. The following obituaries are here, too: Earl (1894-1984), Claudia E. (1894-1954), Gordon E. (1925-1994), and Shirley von Forell (1934-2014).

W

Waitman

This file contains a series of photos of Waitman's Barber Shop located on 9th Street. Also present are the obituaries of Mearl (1870-1903), Jack (1896-1927), Hallie M. (1874-1952), Bud (1874-1936), Jerry (1909-1969), and Ethelyn C. Waitman (1911-1990).

Walker

This file contains a copy of the Platte County Historical Society's interview regarding the Tiny and Duane Walker (1931-2019) family conducted as part of the "Heart and Soul Oral History Project, dated 2015. Mr. Walkers obituary is included, too. See Platte County Historical Society.

Wallace	This file contains information and photos about the Globe Hotel and its owner, D. D. Wallace. Also present are the obituaries of D. D. Wallace (?-1923), Mrs. D. D. Wallace (?-?) and Hazel M. Wallace (1889-1901). See Globe Hotel.
Walthall	This file contains a magazine article and a newspaper article about Lynette Walthall and her experiences in the Junior Miss Pageant in 1973.
Wanamaker	This file contains a copy of Duncan Grant's appointment in 1891 as Postmaster at the Two Bar from Post Master General John Wanamaker. See Grant, Two Bar, Post Offices.
WTK	This file contains the by-laws from 1950 and letters about The W. T. K. Club (Want To Know) here in Wheatland.
Ware	This file is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for "Dutch" George Ware who died near Laramie Peak in 1878.
Warren Live Stock	This file contains a pamphlet written by John Etchepare in 1991 entitled <i>The History of the Warren Live Stock Company</i> .
Washakie Co.	This file contains travel brochures, maps, and profiles of Washakie County. Also present is a community profile of Worland.
Water Law	This file contains a 2013 article by John W. Shields that details Elwood Mead's importance in incorporating the fundamental concepts of Wyoming's water law into the state constitution. See WID, Laramie River.
Water Law Suits	This file contains a five-part article about the Nebraska-Wyoming law suit from 2003. Also present is a court publication about a local water case from 1940 plus a map about the different compacts and decrees affecting water in Wyoming river basins. See Wheatland Irrigation District.
Water Rules	This file contains several detailed publications. The first is from the State Engineer's Office and deals with water regulations and instructions, various dates from between 1974 and 1986. The second comes from an Extension Service Conference in 1986 regarding streamside zones. The next piece is a USGS report about Muleshoe Flat near Wheatland from 1983. The final piece deals with minimum standards for private or semi-public water supplies from 1973.
Water Quality	The file contains three USGS publications about water quality and hydrologic conditions in the Wheatland area with the following dates: 1953, 1983, and 2009. There is also a 2001 article about pesticides in ground-water and a small book from 1966 about water measurement.
Water Supply	This file contains a file folder with numerous articles and brochures about water supplies in the state. Also present are three studies dealing with water resources from 1941, 1958, and 1965.

- Watt** This file contains a series of clippings about James Watt who graduated from Wheatland High School in 1956 and later went on to be Secretary of the Interior. The file has photos, news articles, political cartoons, and local interviews about Mr. Watt. See Bomgardner.
- Weather** This file contains three sub-files. The first one deals with the tornado that struck Wheatland in 2012. The second one contains information on blizzards in the area including 1906, 1949, 1951, 1970, 1976, and 1979. The next one contains information on floods including 1935, 1948, 1963, 1970, and 2001. It also contains information about Cheyenne and the blizzard of '49 and the flood of '85. Also present here are several pieces of information about flood insurance from 1978 and 1979. See Tornado.
- Wedemeyer** This file contains notes, a news article, and the transcript for "Missiles in Wyoming" from local resident Don Wedemeyer. The interview is dated 1990, and the news article is from 2001 and deals with Mr. Wedemeyer's efforts on behalf of the Laramie Peak Stockgrowers. See Laramie Peak Stockgrowers, Missile Interviews.
- Wendover** This file contains a brief history with many photos of the Wendover community written by Venus Ramey.
- West Nile Virus** This file contains two news articles about West Nile Virus, dated 2003, and one dated 2013.
- Weston Co.** This file contains maps, travel brochures, and local history projects for Weston County. Also present are community profiles of both Newcastle and Upton.
- Westwick** This file contains a brief history of the Robert and Matilda Westwick family. Also present are the obituaries of Matilda P. (1896-1950) and Roberta A. Westwick (1931-1951).
- Wheatland Am. Legion** This file contains a photo of the American Legion building on 10th Street along with news articles and a history of the local Post # 10 prepared by Jacque Schmiedt in 2005. See Call, Veterans.
- Wheatland Cemetery** This file contains maps, news articles, histories, a cd dated 2010, and two brochures dealing with cemetery rules and regulations dated 1931, one marked with the name Katherine Wilhelm. Also present is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for the Wheatland Cemetery with an analysis of the various mortuaries and the completeness of their records. See Wilhelm.
- Wheatland Centennial** There are two sub-files here. The first one deals with the celebration of the Wheatland Colony, 1887-1987. The file includes memorabilia, a cd, color slides, and newspapers commemorating this centennial. The second sub-file deals with the 100th anniversary of the Town of Wheatland, 1906-2006. It contains commemorative cards, photos, news articles, and brochures about the town and its incorporation. See Wheatland Government.

- Wheatland Christmas** This file contains clippings, articles, and brochures about the various Christmas celebrations within the Town of Wheatland over the years.
- Wheatland Info.** This file contains Wheatland Community Information including profiles dating back to the 1950s. See Businesses, Platte County Chamber of Commerce.
- Wheatland Co-op** This contains a news article about the creation of the Wheatland Co-op in 1950. Also present is information about the sale of the fuel and agronomic assets of the business to Frenchman Valley Co-op in 2012.
- Wheatland Creamery** This file contains information and photos about the Wheatland Creamery. See Whitmore's Dairy.
- Wheatland Drama** This file contains photos and programs from the work of the Wheatland Dramatic Club, dated 1931. Also present is a playbill from the Platte County Players production of *Steel Magnolias*.
- Wheatland Exp. Farm** This file contains a series of reports from the late 1800s about the progress of the Wheatland Experimental Farm. See Agriculture.
- Wheatland Elevator** This file contains information about the Wheatland Elevator Company from the mid-1950's. It was owned William Nicholson who previously worked for Great Western. It also contains a letter about buying shares in the company from Herb Pearcy. The obituaries of William D. (1897-1957), Luella P. Nicholson (1901-1981) and Charlotte Nicholson Rehkow (1932-1980) are included. See Pearcy, Great Western.
- Wheatland Fire Dept.** This file contains photos and news articles about the Wheatland Volunteer Fire Department. Also present is a book that details the history of fire engines from the 1730s to the 1930s, book published in 1939.
- Wheatland Gov't** This file contains information about the Town of Wheatland's governmental structure and operation. A copy of the original petition for incorporation from 1906 is here along with examples of minutes, directories, photos, new articles, and other memorabilia regarding the town. Drawer 20 contains a community development plan from 2008. See Wheatland Centennial.
- Wheatland Hardware** This file contains several photos of the Wheatland Hardware Co., mostly from the Depression Era. Also present is the obituary of Charles G. Anderson (1864-1932) who owned the company from 1912 until his death.

Wheatland History	This file contains four sub-files. The first one contains a series of histories on the community most dealing with the early years of the community especially around 1906 when it was incorporated. The second one contains historical photos of the town. The third one deals with newspaper articles and clippings plus some miscellaneous materials about the community including notes from George Clamp about Wheatland in 1938. The fourth one deals with memorabilia from the various centennials relating to our community including a brochure about the historic murals painted in various locations around town. See Dearinger, Ferguson, Peters, Wheatland Government, Wheatland Photos, Platte County History.
WID	This file contains information regarding the Wheatland Irrigation District. Several sub-files are contained here. The first one contains histories and court proceedings for the district. The second one contains photos of the district's work and property. The third one contains newspaper articles and clippings about district happenings. The fourth one contains maps, drawings, and studies regarding the district's work. A fifth sub-file contains documents from the archive material belonging to the Great Western Sugar Company. These documents date from 1921 to 1958. Each file is labeled as to general content. Included are copies of law suits, legal correspondence, internal memos and the like. The striking feature of this material is the close working relationship between the irrigation system and the sugar company; because in short: no water, no beets. As such, a nearly symbiotic relationship existed for more than 30 years. This material greatly expands the archival material available for WID. See Water Law Suits, Wyoming Development Co., Great Western, Pearcy.
WID Flood	This file contains extensive news coverage of the collapse of the Little Reservoir dam in July of 1969. Reservoir Number 1 is owned and operated by the Wheatland Irrigation District. See Weather, Wheatland Irrigation District.
Wheatland/Dell	This file contains the constitution and by-laws for the Wheatland Laramie Club from 1990.
Wheatland Maps	This file contains a series of plat maps of the town dating back to 1903. Most identify streets and often note businesses at the time.
Wheatland Masons	This file contains a newspaper article and resolution from the Wheatland Masonic Lodge No. 16.
Wheatland Music	This file contains information about the "Wheatland March," the "Wheatland Polka," and the "Wheatland Schottisch" each of which was created for the 15 th President of the United States, James Buchanan who resided in Wheatland, Pennsylvania. See drawer 20 for a variety of sheet music collected over the years much of it written, published, or owned by John L. Hunton who resided in Laramie. It is called The Hunton Collection and is named after a man with the same name as noted earlier under Hunton. They were relatives, and the Hunton associated with the LD Ranch was the uncle of the man who owned the music collection.

- Wheatland Photos** This file contains fifty or more photos of the town from its beginnings through the 1970s. Most are identified and dates often appear on them, too. See Wheatland History, Platte County History, and drawer 20 for additional Wheatland photos.
- Wheatland Depot** This file contains photos, news articles, and a map relating to the Wheatland Railroad Depot. Also present is a 1995 document placing the depot on the National Register of Historic Places. See Railroad.
- Wheatland/Mill** This file contains a series of photos and a brochure about its flour from the Wheatland Roller Mill which was located on 8th Street.
- Wheatland REA** This file contains information about the Wheatland Rural Electric Association. A copy of the minutes from the first meeting from 1937 is present along with a copy of the financial statement from 1938. Also present in the file are histories, letters, photos, advertising brochures, and magazine articles about the organization. The magazines with articles specifically referencing the WREA are marked with a post-it tab. See Goodrich, Merback.
- Wheatland/Soil** This file contains a publication from 1965 authored by the Wheatland Soil and Water Conservation District, the forerunner of NRCS.
- Wheatland World** This file contains information about Wheatland's first newspaper, *The Wheatland World*, which published up into the early 1920s. The file has old newspapers, photos, and copies of articles done by its publisher, I. O. Middaugh. Also present is a biographical sketch of Mr. Middaugh, written in 1901, and an extensive article from *Annals of Wyoming* detailing his murder during a bank robbery in Cody in November of 1904. See Wheatland Photos, Wheatland History, Newspapers.
- Whelchel** This file contains two news articles about Skylar Kaylyn Whelchel, a former Wheatland resident, and the release of her second Christian album entitled *In My Head*.
- Whipple** This file contains a family history of the Ogden Whipple family written by Viola Whipple. Also present is a transcript of the "Cattle Call" program from Viola Whipple, dated 1973. There are also present the obituaries of Ogden A. (1883-1954) and Viola E. Whipple (1887-1977). See Voight.
- Whitcomb** This file is about E. W. Whitcomb who was a pioneer of Crook County but also established a cattle ranch near Chugwater in the 1860s.
- White** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for C. White who died in 1850 west of present-day Guernsey. See Dill.
- Whiteside** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Hugh Whiteside who was killed near the LD Ranch during the winter of 1867-68. See Bordeaux, Hunton, Flannery.

- Whitmore's Dairy** This file contains a photo of Whitmore's Dairy plus the obituaries of Joe H. (1899-1994) and Amelia M. Whitmore (1903-1980). See Post Office.
- Whitney** This file contains a photo of the Whitney house on 9th Street plus letters from S. H. Whitney to Mrs. Herbert Lacy from the 1950s and 1960s.
- Wickliff** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Nancy Wickliff who died at age 47 west of present-day Guernsey in 1850.
- Wildlife Mgt.** This file contains a book, *A History of Wyoming Game Management and Numbers*, published by the Wyoming Heritage Foundation in 1983.
- Wilhelm** This file contains a profile of Nedalyn Dover Wilhelm plus a transcript of her “Cattle Call” interview from 1971. Also present are the obituaries of John (1893-1949) and Katherine E. Wilhelm (1899-1997) along with their sons, Leo (1918-1972), John (1928-2008), and Ronald (1931-2019). See Ranches, Wheatland Cemetery.
- Wilkerson** This file contains the transcript of “Missiles in Platte County” from Karl Wilkerson, dated 1990. See Missile Interviews.
- Wilkes** This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Dr. Thomas Wilkes who died between Cottonwood and Horseshoe Creek in 1850.
- Williams** This file contains two sub-files. The first one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Peter Williams who died between Cottonwood and Horseshoe Creeks in June of 1850. The second one contains a picture of George Williams who ran the Golden Rule Store. Also present are the obituaries of George F. (1894-1965), Doris B. (1902-1981), Ronald G. (1920-1986), and Eloise J. Williams (1926-1992).
- Wilson** This file contains many photos of Wilson’s Cash Store in Glendo run by Gordon Wilson. Also present are notes from a 1972 interview about his early years and a transcript of his “Cattle Call” interview from 1973. In addition, there is an obituary of his brother, Bayard C. Wilson (1890-1964). Two other pieces of information are here, too. One is a brief autobiographical sketch of Art J. Wilson of Wheatland who was 80 in July of 1970. The other piece is a newspaper clipping about long-time Guernsey resident, Annie Wilson at age 91.
- Wind Power** This file contains a 2011 article from the Casper paper about the possibility of wind towers being manufactured here in Wyoming.
- Windsor Hotel** This file contains a photo of the Windsor Hotel owned by Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Carroll. Also present are the obituaries of Margaret Carroll (?-1923), a daughter, and James Carroll (1859-1921), a brother.
- Wolves** This file contains several magazine and newspaper articles about wolves and their encroachment into civilized areas after their re-introduction.

- Wood** This one is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for K. Wood who died up Cottonwood Creek in 1850. See Page.
- Woodruff** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Woodruff (no first name) who died in 1885 on the LD Ranch. See Hunton, Bordeaux, Flannery.
- Woodson** This is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Martha Woodson who died at the age of 9 at Porter's Rock near Cottonwood Creek in 1850.
- World War II** This file begins with a series of newspapers each describing a major event of the war such as Roosevelt's death or the fall of Berlin, for example. The file also contains four additional files dealing with Concentration Camps, Maps of World War II, Pearl Harbor, and the Victory Book Campaign. The latest piece is a 2016 commemorative special edition about Pearl Harbor.
- Wright** This file contains a short book of poems by local writer, Lois Wright, dated 1988. Also present is the obituary of former police chief Mike "Lefty" Wright (1948-2012) and that of his father, Samuel N. Wright (1924-2013).
- Wyoming Centennial** This file contains a series of magazines dealing with the Wyoming Centennial of 1990. Also present is the final report of the Wyoming Centennial Commission plus information about the Library's and the Town of Wheatland's efforts in celebrating the centennial. See Jensen, Wheatland Centennial, Wheatland History, Wyoming History.
- Wyoming Description** This file is entitled Wyoming Description and Travel. There are a series of travel guides published by the state and local entities. There are several copies of *Wyoming Elements* plus two copies of an article, "Wyoming: High, Wide, Windy," reprinted from the April, 1966, *National Geographic*. Also present are at least two dozen Internet articles dealing with facts and trivia about the state plus a note of historical photos from around the state entitled *Views of Wyoming*. See Wyoming Centennial.
- Wyo. Development Co.** This file contains information about the Wyoming Development Co. and the Wheatland Industrial Co. There is a chronology with supporting documents about the company's establishment. There are copies of abstracts showing the transfer of the land from the company to individual owners. There are maps, advertising brochures, and histories plus information about the construction of the Wheatland Reservoir. Also here is the master's thesis of F. T. Carnes entitled "The Wyoming Development Company" from 1953. Finally, there is a paper, "Wheatland Project," written in 1937 by Riley Earl Morgan in both print and electronic versions. See Wheatland Irrigation District, Laramie River.
- Wyo. Hereford Ranch** This file contains a pamphlet on the 100th anniversary of the Wyoming Hereford Ranch in 1983 and a 2001 magazine article about the current owners.

- Wyoming Game/Fish** The file contains a newspaper article about the work of the Wyoming Game and Fish Department's work with chronic wasting disease along with an article about the recovery of local resident, Martin Hicks, from a plane crash while doing his job as a biologist for the agency in 2010.
- Wyo. Government** This file contains information about Wyoming state government. There is a paper on the history of the severance tax in the state. Information on woman suffrage, the governor's mansion, and political figures both past and present are available. Also present is the record of the competition to design the new governor's mansion from the 1970s. Drawings are included. See Wyoming History.
- Wyoming History** This file contains Internet articles about the state, a series of news stories about our history, maps, magazines, photos, and histories regarding the early years of the state. The file is grouped with each of these having a separate section. See Wyoming Government, Wyoming Description and Travel. The sum of these three files plus Wheatland History and Peters will give a sense of what is available on the history of the state. See Wyoming Centennial, Wheatland Centennial, and drawer 20 for Wyoming Historical Calendars.
- Wyo. State Lib.** This file contains information about the Wyoming State Library which was established in 1871. There are magazines, sample radio ads, a history, and advertising brochures dealing with the state library and its functioning. See Platte County Public Library.
- Wyoming Motel** This file contains an advertisement from the Wyoming Motel during World War II. Also present is the obituary of Elizabeth C. Deering (1903-1996) who owned the motel for 15 years along with her husband, J. B. Deering. Also present is the obituary of Charlotte M. Deering (1896-1936).
- Wyo. Mutual Ins.** This file contains a photo of the Wyoming Mutual Insurance Co. run by Carl West (1904-1973). Mr. West's obituary is also present.
- Wyoming Name** This file contains a "Wyoming Name That Town" quiz.
- Wyo. Premium** This file contains information about the local hog operation, Wyoming Premium Farms. There are news articles, an EPA report, magazine articles, and editorial pieces about the operations of the hog farms in Platte County and around the country including the most recent charges dealing with animal cruelty.
- Wyo. State Fair** This file contains Internet article about the Wyoming State Fair especially dealing with its 100th anniversary in 2012.
- Wyo. Stockgrowers** This file contains a history from Marjorie Hart about cattle rustling and two or three other pieces of information about the Wyoming Stockgrowers. See Chugwater, Iowa Flats, Foss.

Wyoming Symbols This file contains information about the symbols of Wyoming. One sub-file deals with the state song. Another deals with the state symbol and trade marking. Other information concerns the state flag, seal, bird, flower, quarter, and fossil.

Wyo. Wildlife This file contains an article about whirling disease in trout.

Y

Yates This file contains the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for Ola Frances Yates who died at the family homestead near Uva at the age of four in 1890. Also present are two photos of Angeline Yates.

Yellowstone This file contains magazine articles, news clippings, photos, guide books, and a map dealing with Yellowstone National Park. Also present is a book containing prints of the work Thomas Moran did on his 1871 trip through the park.

Yost This file contains information about the Yost family. Also present are the obituaries of William M. (1896-1976), Elma M. (1901-1991), Donald C. (1927-1950), Robert C. (1932-1994), Clyde W. (1924-2005), Raymond L. (1926-2010), Ron L. (1952-2002), and Troy R. Yost (1955-1992) Yost. See Baker, Peace Officers.

Young This file contains a history of homestead days in Wyoming written by Fred and Daisy Young in 1972. Also present is the Pioneer Cemetery and Grave Inventory form for _____ Young who was a herder killed by the Sioux in 1874 near Elkhorn northwest of Glendo.

Yount This file is about Harry Yount (1839-1924). Included are three Internet articles and an obituary from the local paper. Yount was the first gamekeeper of Yellowstone National Park and is considered to be the father of the ranger service. He lived the last twelve years of his life in Wheatland.

First up date Jan. 2015
Second update Oct. 2015
Third update Jan. 2017
Fourth update Feb. 2019
Fifth update Feb. 2020
Sixth Update Mar. 2021